

# Sessional Information Digest 1994-95

HMSO

LONDON

£5.50



### HOUSE OF COMMONS

# SESSIONAL INFORMATION DIGEST

1994-95

Compiled in the Public Information Office Department of the Library, House of Commons

January 1996



### INTRODUCTION

The Sessional Information Digest has been published for each parliamentary session since 1983-84, and from 1985-86 published by Her Majesty's Stationery Office. Subscribers to the Weekly Information Bulletin automatically receive copies, the price being covered by the annual subscription.

Although the Sessional Information Digest is in some ways a cumulation of material from the Weekly Information Bulletin, it is recommended that users retain their Bulletin files, as full bibliographical details are not given here, in order to save space. In this respect, the Digest forms an index and companion to the Bulletin, as well as providing information unavailable elsewhere. This edition of the Sessional Information Digest includes a new section (C5) on Deregulation and Contracting Out Act 1994 Section 3 (3) Orders.

I am grateful to Mary Walsh, Barbara Donohoe and Anne Vince for typesetting this **Digest**, to the Journal Office for providing certain unpublished data for Section A, and to all colleagues in the Public Information Office for their forbearance and proofchecking.

Elizabeth Jones January 1996

### CONTENTS

Section A:	BUSINESS OF THE SESSION	Page
	Sittings of the House and dates of Session	1
	2. Parliamentary Questions	2
	3. Opposition Days	3
	4. Private Members' Motions	4
	5. Use of the Guillotine	4
	6. Estimates Days	4
	7. Government substantive motions	5
	8. Standing Order No 20	5
	9. Divisions	5
	10. Early day motions	5
Section B:	THE WORK OF COMMITTEES	
	Departmental Select Committees: their work and Reports	6
	2. Subject listing of reports of Departmental Select	17
	Committees	
	3. Other Select Committees	19
	4. National Audit: Northern Ireland Audit Office	28
	5. Other Committees	30
	6. 'Matters' discussed by standing committees	32
	7. European Documents standing committees	33
Section C:	LEGISLATION	
	1. Complete list of Public Bills and their stages in both Houses	35
	Private Legislation including Applications for     Transport and Works Orders	45
	3. Church of England Measures	49
	4. Northern Ireland Legislation	50
	5. Deregulation and Contracting Out Act 1994 Section 3 (3) Orders	51
	6. Public General Acts receiving Royal Assent	52
	7. Local and Personal Acts receiving Royal Assent	53
	9 Public Pills - some basic figures	54

Really Message to the second s

Section D:	DO	CUMENTATION		
	1.	Subject index to White Papers an	d Policy Documents	55
	2.	Subject index to Green Papers an	d Consultation Documents	56
	3.	Factsheets		67
Section E:	MEI	MBERSHIP OF THE HOUSE		
occuon L.		WIDELIGHT OF THE HOUSE		
	1.	State of the Parties		68
	2.	By elections and new Members		69
	3.	Delegations to international asser	nblies	70
	4.	Members who are also Members	of the European Parliament	70

### SITTINGS OF THE HOUSE AND DATES OF SESSION

The House sat on every Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, and all but seven Fridays during the following periods (all dates inclusive).

16 November - 20 December 1994 10 January - 5 April 1995 18 April - 25 May 1995 31 May 1995 (recalled for one day) 6 June - 19 July 1995 16 October - 8 November 1995

The total number of sitting days was 159. The House sat for 1,313 hours and 43 minutes and the average length of daily sitting (including Fridays) was 8 hours and 16 minutes.

The House did not sit on the following Fridays: 10 March, 12 May, 19 May, 26 May, 16 June, 23 June, and 7 July.

### Analysis of the time of the session

(including debate on Queen's Speech)  2. Government Bills a) Second Reading debate (Bills committed to a Standing Committee) b) Second Reading debate (Bills committed to a Committee of the Whole House or not committed) c) Committee of the Whole House d) Consideration (Report stage) e) Third Reading f) Lords Amendments g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages	8:57
a) Second Reading debate (Bills committed to a Standing Committee) b) Second Reading debate (Bills committed to a Committee of the Whole House or not committed) c) Committee of the Whole House d) Consideration (Report stage) e) Third Reading f) Lords Amendments g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business	
a) Second Reading debate (Bills committed to a Standing Committee) b) Second Reading debate (Bills committed to a Committee of the Whole House or not committed) c) Committee of the Whole House d) Consideration (Report stage) e) Third Reading f) Lords Amendments g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business	
Whole House or not committed) c) Committee of the Whole House d) Consideration (Report stage) e) Third Reading f) Lords Amendments g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business	0:15
d) Consideration (Report stage) e) Third Reading f) Lords Amendments g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business	5:36
e) Third Reading f) Lords Amendments g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business	8:53
f) Lords Amendments g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business	0:00
g) Allocation of Time Orders h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business  1	3:51
h) Committal motion  3. Private Members' Bills a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business  1	2:55
a) Second Reading b) Other stages  4. Private Business  1	-
b) Other stages 2 4. Private Business 1	
4. Private Business	7:27
The same same same same same same same sam	6:21
E Covernment motions	4:49
	3:25
b) Business motions	
c) General 4	3:44
6. Opposition motions	5:46
-/	5.46
b) Opposition Motions in Government Time (No Confidence Motions)	
7. Private Members' Motions	
a) Substantive motions (Ballotted, etc)	5:04
b) Motions for the introduction of Ten Minute Rule Bills 1	0:57
8. Adjournment	
	0:59
b) Debates on motions for Recess adjournments (SO No 22)	3:00
	4:04
d) After proceedings on Consolidated Fund Bills (SO No 54)	8:52
e) Emergency debates (SO No 20)	2.22
	0:23
g) Wednesday morning adjournment 11	0.22
9. Estimates	
10. Money Resolutions	7:15

Туре	of Business	Total time spent (hours:minutes)
11.	Ways and Means Resolutions (including Budget Debate)	36:56
12.	Affirmative Statutory Instruments	79:39
13.	Prayers against statutory instruments etc.	8:00
14.	a) Oral Questions b) Private Notice Questions c) Statements d) Business statements e) SO No 20 Applications f) Points of Order and Speaker's Rulings g) Privilege h) Presentation of Public Petitions i) Miscellaneous	120:24 4:45 40:11 18:36 0:17 11:28 2:05 3:18 8:59
	Daily Prayers	13:15
	SESSIONAL TOTAL	1313:43

Note: The time taken up by Divisions is included with the class of business upon which the divisions were called.

SECTION A2

### PARLIAMENTARY QUESTIONS

Statistics of Parliamentary Questions are available in two forms. The figures for each, which for various reasons (mainly owing to methods of counting and recording) are not exactly comparable, are as follows:

Questions appearing on the Order Paper calculated by the Journal Office

Appearing on the Order Paper for Oral Answer	4,903
Put down for priority Written Answer	20,113
Put down for non-priority Written Answer	24,881
Total	49,897

(Not more than about half of all questions put down for Oral Answer will receive such an answer - the rest are answered in writing).

Questions appearing in Hansard , and indexed in the Parliamentary On-line Information System (POLIS)

Oral replies (including supplementaries)*	5,859
Written replies+	42,570
	100 de la

The total number of private notice questions (excluding supplementaries) was 9.

- \* Number of tabled questions answered (excluding supplementaries) was 2,387.
- + With POLIS, several written questions from the same Member, if answered together by the Minister, may have been treated as one question.

# OPPOSITION DAYS

Date	Day no	Subject of debate		
770000		(i) Rail privatisation, through ticketing		
18.1.95	1	(ii) Fisheries		
26.1.95	2 (part 1)	Mortgage interest relief		
31.1.95	3	National Health Service		
7.2.95	4	(i) Financial settlement for schools 1995-96     (ii) Passenger services under rail privatisation		
13.2.95	5	Europe and a referendum*		
14.2.95	6	Poverty and long-term unemployment		
20.2.95	7	(i) Healthcare in London and the south-east     (ii) Regional electricity companies		
1.3.95	8	European Union		
7.3.95	9	Position of women in Britain		
29.3.95	10	Impact of education cuts on standards and opport	tunity	
10.5.95	11	National Health Service in London		
17.5.95	12	(i) Rail services (ii) Nuclear power industry		
13.6.95	13	Housing market		
19.6.95	14	(i) BMARC (ii) Overseas aid		
3.7.95	15	Provision of healthcare		
10.7.95	16	Social and economic policy		
11.7.95	17	(i) Rail network* (ii) General practitioners (night service)*		
18.10.95	18 (part 1)	(i) Rail privatisation (ii) National blood service		
19.10.95	18 (part 2)	(i) Home Secretary's responsibility for the Prison (ii) 25th anniversary of the Chronically Sick and D		ons Act 1970
24.10.95	19	(i) Current environmental concerns in Scotland**		
24.10.00	The same of the same of the	200 Paradament in Miniages		
25.10.95	20	National Lottery		

Liberal Democrat motions Scottish National Party motion

Plaid Cymru motion

### **PRIVATE MEMBERS' MOTIONS**

A new Sessional Order was agreed by the House of Commons on 19 December 1994 to allow Private Members' business (other than Bills) to be debated as a series of Adjournment Debates on Wednesday mornings for the remainder of the 1994-95 Session. The last debate on a Private Member's Motion thus took place on 21 October 1994. Madam Speaker made the following statement:

Under the new arrangements there will be one or two general debates between 10am and 1.00pm and up to three short debates between 1.00pm and 2.30pm. Ballots for the subjects to be debated will be held by my office under broadly the same arrangements as those which have hitherto applied for post-consolidated fund bill debates and last day adjournment debates.

These changes became permanent with effect from the beginning of the 1995-96 Session. See Standing Order No 10 1995 (Wednesday sittings).

SECTION A5

### USE OF GUILLOTINE

The Guillotine (or allocation of time order) was not used during the session.

SECTION A6

### ESTIMATES DAYS

Standing Order No 52 provides that three days shall be allotted during each session for the consideration of Estimates (see Factsheet No 18). The subjects are set down by resolution of the Liaison Committee.

Date	No of allotted day	Estimate class no and Vote discussed	Principal Subject
15.12.94	1 (part 1)	Class XIII, Vote 4	Child Support Agency
15.12.94	1 (part 2)	Class XIX, Vote 4	Parliamentary Commissioner for Administration
15.3.95	2 (part 1)	Class IV, Vote 1	Broadband communications
15.3.95	2 (part 2)	Class VII, Vote 7	Retail planning
13.7.95	3 (part 1)	Class XIII, Vote 1	Social security expenditure
13.7.95	3 (part 2)	Class III, Vote 3	Animal diseases - prevention and control

three under

EF No.10

### **GOVERNMENT SUBSTANTIVE MOTIONS**

Date	Subject
24.11.94	Deregulation Select Committee (Standing Orders)
13.12.94	Financial statement of 8 December
11.1.95	Standing Committee membership (Standing Orders)
27.2.95	European Communities (Amendment) Act 1993
9.3.95	Broadcasting of the House
20.4.95	Privileges
20.4.95	Select Committees (Standing Orders)
25.4.95	Fiftieth Anniversary of the end of World War II
12.7.95	The Economy
17.7.95	Parliamentary Pensions
19.7.95	Standards in Public Life
16 & 17.10.95	Defence Estimates
2.11.95	Parliamentary Procedure (Standing Orders)
6.11.95	Standards in Public Life
7.11.95	Select Committees (Standing Orders)

SECTION A8

### STANDING ORDER NO 20

Standing Order No 20 allows Members to suggest that a specific and important matter should have urgent consideration and that an emergency debate be held upon it. It is for the Speaker to decide whether the matter is sufficiently specific, important and urgent to warrant giving it precedence, and among other things to have regard to the probability of the matter being brought before the House by other means; the Chair in general gives leave very seldom. During the 1994-95 Session, there were 5 unsuccessful applications.

SECTION A9

### **DIVISIONS**

The total number of divisions during the Session was 239.

SECTION A10

### EARLY DAY MOTIONS

The total number of Early Day Motions tabled during the Session was 1575. Factsheet No 30 on Early Day Motions is available from the Public Information Office.

### DEPARTMENTAL SELECT COMMITTEES: THEIR WORK AND REPORTS

The following is a list of the select committees which are set up to examine the work of Government Departments, and which now constitute the main investigatory system by which the House oversees the exercise of Government responsibilities and the development of public policy and expenditure.

The listing of each departmental committee includes its membership as at Prorogation 1995, the reports issued during the 1994-95 session and of Government observations received.

### AGRICULTURE

Clerk: Mr Walker Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Wiggin, Sir Jerry (C) (Chairman) Alexander, Mr Richard (C) Jones, Mr Ieuan Wyn (PC) Pickthall, Mr Colin (L) Winterton, Mrs Ann (C)

Campbell-Savours, Mr Dale (L) Marland, Mr Paul (C) Powell, Mr William (C) Corston, Ms Jean (L) Moate, Sir Roger (C) Stevenson, Mr George (L)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Identification and registration of farm livestock	HC 83	HC 515
2	MAFF/Intervention Board Departmental Report	HC 478	HC 776
3	Trading of milk quotas	HC 512	HC 777
4	Horticulture	HC 61	HC 778
5	Pesticides Safety Directorate and Veterinary Medicines Directorate	HC 391	

### **Special Reports**

1 Sp Government response to 1st Report 1994-95	HC 515
2 Sp Government response to 2nd Report 1994-95	HC 776
3 Sp Government response to 3rd Report 1994-95	HC 777
4 Sp Government response to 4th Report 1994-95	HC 778

### DEFENCE

Clerks: Mr Natzler, Mr Shaw Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Colvin, Mr Michael (C) (Chairman) Campbell, Mr Menzies (LD) George, Mr Bruce (L) McWilliam, Mr John (L) Viggers, Mr Peter (C)

Churchill, Mr Winston (C) Home Robertson, Mr John (L) Mans, Mr Keith (C) Cook, Mr Frank (L) Key, Mr Robert (C) Trotter, Mr Neville (C)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
1	Defence Estate	HC 67	HC 318
2	Defence Costs Study follow-up: naval stores proposals	HC 87	HC 251
3	Food supply to the Armed Forces	HC 66	HC 425
4	Defence Costs Study: Government reply to 8th Report 1993-94 and other matters	HC 166	HC 425
5	Defence Costs Study follow-up: Defence Medical Services	HC 102	HC 641
6	Defence use of civilian transport assets and personnel	HC 86	HC 802
7	Reconnaissance, intelligence, surveillance and target acquisition	HC 319	HC 802
8	Progress on the Trident programme	HC 350	HC 802
9	Statement on the Defence Estimates 1995	HC 572	
10	The future of NATO: the 1994 Summit and its consequences	HC 747	HC 824
11	Guif War Syndrome	HC 197	
12	Reserve Forces	HC 65	
13	Market testing and contracting out of defence support functions	HC 426	
Spec	cial Reports		
1 Sp	Government replies to 9th and 10th Reports 1993-94	HC 211	
2 Sp	Government reply to 2nd Report 1994-95	HC 251	
3 Sp	Progress of Committee's inquiry into the Gulf War Syndrome	HC 317	
4 Sp	Government reply to 1st Report 1994-95	HC 318	
5 Sp	Government replies to 3rd and 4th Reports 1994-95	HC 425	
6 Sp	Government reply to 5th report 1994-95	HC 641	
7 S	Government replies to 6th, 7th and 8th Reports 1994-95	HC 802	
8 S <sub>1</sub>	Government reply to 10th Report 1994-95	HC 824	

### EDUCATION

Clerk: Mr Hamlyn Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Deva, Mr Nirj (C)
Lidington, Mr David (C)
Pope, Mr Greg (L)

Steinberg Mr Greg (L)

Gordon, Ms Mildred (L)
Maitland, Lady Olga (C)
Porter, Mr David (C) Thornton, Sir Malcolm (C) (Chairman) Maitland, Lady Olga (C)
Porter, Mr David (C)
Steinberg, Mr Gerry (L)

Jamieson, Mr David (L) O'Hara, Mr Edward (L) Riddick, Mr Graham (C)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Educational provision for the under fives	HC 74	
2	Safety in outdoor activity centres	HC 178	
3	Performance in city schools	HC 247	HC 806
4	Science and technology in schools	HC 28	HC 807
5	Department for Education's expenditure plans 1995-96 to 1997-98	HC 473	

### Special Reports

1 Sp Government response to 3rd Report 1993-94	HC 224
2 Sp Government response to 3rd Report 1994-95	HC 806
3 Sp Government response to 4th Report 1994-95	HC 807

### EMPLOYMENT

Clerk: Dr Seaward Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Janner, Mr Greville (L) (Chairman) Eagle, Ms Angela (L) Hawksley, Mr Warren (C) Nicholson, Mr David (C) Young, Mr David (L)

Eastham, Mr Ken (L) Howell, Sir Ralph (C) Ross, Mr Ernie (L) Greenway, Mr Harry (C) Mills, Mr Iain (C) Yeo, Mr Tim (C)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
1	Mothers in employment	HC 227	HC 457
2	Operation of the Disabled Persons (Employment) Act 1944	HC 389	HC 667
3	Remuneration of directors and chief executives of privatised utilities	HC 159	HC 38 (1995-96)

### Special Reports

1 Sp Government reply to 3rd Report 1993-94	HC 268
2 Sp Government reply to 1st Report 1994-95	HC 457
3 Sp Government reply to 2nd Report 1994-95	HC 667
4 Sp Proposed changes to Standing Order No 130	HC 826

### ENVIRONMENT

Clerks: Mr Priestley, Miss Adams Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Bennett, Mr Andrew (L) (Chairman) Clifton-Brown, Mr Geoffrey (C) Elletson, Mr Harold (C) Olner, Mr Bill (L) Thomason, Mr Roy (C)

Denham, Mr John (L) Jackson, Ms Helen (L) Patnick, Sir Irvine (C) Dover, Mr Den (C) Kennedy, Jane (L) Stephen, Mr Michael (C)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
1	Volatile organic compounds	HC 39	HC 563
2	Burning of secondary liquid fuel in cement kilns	HC 479	
3	Pollution in Eastern Europe	HC 366	Cm 3030
4	Environmental impact of leisure activities	HC 246	HC 761
5	Department of the Environment estimates 1995-96 and Annual Report 1995	HC 518	

### Special Reports

1 Sp Memorandum on provision for social housing	HC 442
2 Sp Government response to 1st Report 1994-95	HC 563
3 Sp Government response to 4th Report 1994-95	HC 761

### FOREIGN AFFAIRS

Clerks: Dr Ward, Mr Reid Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Howell, Mr David (C) (Chairman) Canavan, Mr Dennis (L) Jopling, Mr Michael (C) Shore, Mr Peter (L) Wareing, Mr Robert (L)

Gapes, Mr Mike (L) Lester, Mr Jim (C) Stanley, Sir John (C) Harris, Mr David (C) Rowlands, Mr Ted (L) Sumberg, Mr David (C)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
1	Monitoring of the European Community overseas aid programme	HC 111	Cm 2870
2	UK policy on weapons proliferation and arms control in the post-Cold War era	HC 34	Cm 2895
3	European Union: preparations for the 1996 Inter- Governmental Conference	HC 401	HC 818
4	Public expenditure: spending plans of the Foreign and Commonwealth Office and Overseas Development Administration1995-96 to 1997-98	HC 424	Cm 3100

/continued

### FOREIGN AFFAIRS (cont.)

### **Special Report**

1 Sp Government response to 3rd Report 1994-95

### Paper no

HC 818

### HEALTH

Clerks: Dr James, Mr Healey Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Roe, Mrs Marion (C) (Chairman) Austin-Walker, John (L) Mahon, Mrs Alice (L) Smyth, Rev Martin (UU) Wise, Mrs Audrey (L)

Bayley, Mr Hugh (L) Marshall, Mr John (C) Spring, Mr Richard (C) Congdon, Mr David (C) Sims, Mr Roger (C) Whittingdale, Mr John (C)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Priority setting in the NHS: purchasing	HC 134	Cm 2826
2	London's ambulance service	HC 20	Cm 3009
3	Breast cancer services	HC 324	Cm 3007

### HOME AFFAIRS

Clerks: Mr Poyser, Mr Fox Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Lawrence, Sir Ivan (C) (Chairman) Anderson, Ms Janet (L) Butler, Mr Peter (C) Hutton, Mr John (L) Sweeney, Mr Walter (C)

Ashby, Mr David (C) Cunningham, Mr Jim (L) Knight, Dame Jill (C) Bermingham, Mr Gerald (L) Greenway, Mr John (C) Mullin, Mr Chris (L) Men

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper No	Govt response
1	Private security industry	HC 17	
2	Murder: the 'Year and a Day' Rule	HC 428	Cm 2928
3	Organised crime	HC 18	
4	Murder: mandatory life sentences	HC 214	

### NATIONAL HERITAGE

Clerk: Mrs Sharpe Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Kaufman, Mr Gerald (L) (Chairman) Ashton, Mr Joe (L) Coombs, Mr Anthony (C) Jessel, Mr Toby (C) Waterson, Mr Nigel (C)

Callaghan, Mr Jim (L) Fabricant, Mr Michael (C) Maxton, Mr John (L) Coe, Mr Sebastian (C) Gorst, Mr John (C) Stott, Mr Roger (L)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	The National Lottery	HC 131	
2	British film industry	HC 57	Cm 2884
3	Relations between Rugby Union and Rugby League	HC 276	
4	Net Book Agreement	HC 383	
5	Bids to stage international sporting events	HC 493	

### Special Report

1 Sp Government response to 4th Report 1993-94

HC 58

### NORTHERN IRELAND AFFAIRS

Clerk: Mr Phillips Members (13) Appointed 29 March 1994

Soley, Mr Clive (L) (Chairman) Couchman, Mr James (C) McAvoy, Mr Thomas (L) Robinson, Mr Peter (UDUP) Taylor, Mr John D (UU)

Hendry, Mr Charles (C) McGrady, Mr Eddie (SDLP) Smith, Mr Tim (C) Wilshire, Mr David (C) Hunter, Mr Andrew (C)
Maginnis, Mr Ken (UU)
Spring, Mr Richard (C)
Wolfson, Mr Mark (C)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Employment creation in Northern Ireland	HC 37	HC 642
2	Electricity prices in Northern Ireland	HC 395	

### Special Report

1 Sp Government reply to 1st Report 1994-95 HC 642

### SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

Clerk: Ms Samson Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Shaw, Sir Giles (C) (Chairman) Batiste, Mr Spencer (C) Campbell, Mrs Anne (L) Skeet, Sir Trevor (C) Williams, Dr Alan W (L) (Carmarthen)

Bray, Dr Jeremy (L) Jones, Dr Lynne (L) Thompson, Mr Patrick (C)

Bruce, lan (C)
Miller, Mr Andrew (L)
Vaughan, Sir Gerard (C)

### Reports

No Title	Paper no	Govt response
1 Efficiency Unit: scrutiny of public sector research establishments	HC 19	HC 805
2 Glaxo bid for Wellcome plc	HC 256	
3 Human genetics: the science and its consequences	HC 41	
Special Reports		
1 Sp Government response to 2nd Report 1993-94	HC 216	
2 Sp Government response to 1st Report 1994-95	HC 805	

### SCOTTISH AFFAIRS

Clerk: Mr Doherty Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

McKelvey, Mr William (L) (Chairman) Atkinson, Mr Peter (C) Gallie, Mr Phil (C) Michie, Mrs Ray (LD) Walker, Mr Bill (C)

Devlin, Mr Tim (C) Hughes, Mr Robert (L) (Aberdeen N) Welsh, Mr Andrew (SNP)

Dicks, Mr Terry (C) Marshall, Mr David (L) Stewart, Mr Allen (C)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Operation of the Enterprise Agencies and the LECs	HC 339	
2	Market conditions in the Scottish salmon industry	HC 370	HC 793
3	Closure of psychiatric hospitals in Scotland	HC 495	HC 42 (1995-96)
Spe	cial Report		

1 Sp	Government observations on 2nd Report 1994-95	HC 793

### SOCIAL SECURITY

Clerk: Mr Laurence Smyth Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Field, Mr Frank (L) (Chairman)
Corbyn, Mr Jeremy (L)
Faber, Mr David (C)
Hughes, Mr Robert G (C)
Wicks, Mr Malcolm (L)

Day, Mr Stephen (C) Forsythe, Mr Clifford (UU) Jenkin, Mr Bernard (C) Duncan, Mr Alan (C) Hoey, Miss Kate (L) Shaw, Mr David (C)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Low income statistics: low income families 1989-1992	HC 254	Cm 2871
2	Operation of pension funds: the Church Commissioners and Church of England pensions	HC 354	
3	Review of expenditure on social security	HC 132	Cm 2948
4	Compensation recovery	HC 196	Cm 2997
5	Work of the Department of Social Security and its agencies	HC 382	

### TRADE AND INDUSTRY

Clerks: Mr Gerhold, Ms Gardner Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Caborn, Mr Richard (L) (Chairman) Banks, Mr Robert (C) Coffey, Ann (L) Harvey, Mr Nick (LD) Purchase, Mr Ken (L)

Butterfill, Mr John (C) Grant, Sir Anthony (C) Onslow, Sir Cranley (C) Clapham, Mr Michael (L) Hampson, Dr Keith (C) Porter, Mr Barry (C)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Domestic Gas Market	HC 23	HC 291
2	British Steel Industry	HC 84	HC 248
3	Post Office	HC 170	HC 441
4	Regional policy	HC 356	Cm 2910
5	UK policy on monopolies	HC 249	HC 748
6	Finance for Industry	HC 210	HC 771
7	Small Business Sector	HC 194	HC 821
8	Trade with Brazil and Argentina	HC 374	HC 773
9	Government observations on 5th Report 1994-95: UK policy on monopolies	HC 748	
10	Department of Trade and Industry: expenditure plans 1995-96 to 1996-97	HC 607	HC 772
11	Aspects of the electricity supply industry	HC 481	HC 774

### TRADE AND INDUSTRY (cont.)

### Special Reports

No	Title	Paper no
1 Sp	Government observations on 2nd Report 1994-95	HC 248
2 Sp	Government observations on 1st Report 1994-95	HC 291
3 Sp	Government observations on 3rd Report 1994-95	HC 441
4 Sp	Government observations on 6th Report 1994-95	HC 771
5 Sp	Government observations on 10th Report 1994-95	HC 772
6 Sp	Government observations on 8th Report 1994-95	HC 773
7 Sp	Government observations on 11th Report 1994-95	HC 774
8 Sp	Government observations on 7th Report 1994-95	HC 821

### TRANSPORT

Clerks: Mr Stanton, Mr Long Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Channon, Mr Paul (C) (Chairman) Banks, Mr Matthew (C) Dunwoody, Mrs Gwyneth (L) Hawkins, Mr Nick (C) Madel, Sir David (C)

5 Sp Government response to 5th report 1994-95

Bottomley, Mr Peter (C) Flynn, Mr Paul (L) Hill, Mr Keith (L) Donohoe, Mr Brian (L) Haselhurst, Sir Alan (C) MacKinlay, Mr Andrew (L)

### Reports

No	Title		Paper no	Govt response
1	Future of the Coastguard Service		HC 89	
2	Privatisation of national air traffic services		HC 36	HC 784
3	Urban road pricing		HC 104	Cm 3019
4	Railway finances		HC 206	HC 71 (1995-96)
5	Cross channel safety		HC 352	HC 825
Spec	ial Reports			
1 Sp	Government observations on 5th Report 1993-9	4	HC 71	
2 Sp	Government response to 3rd Report 1993-94		HC 143	
3 Sp	Government response to 6th Report 1993-94		HC 295	
4 Sp	Government response to 2nd Report 1994-95		HC 784	

HC 825

### TREASURY AND CIVIL SERVICE

Clerks: Mr Proctor, Dr Hensher Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Arnold, Sir Thomas (C) (Chairman) Abbott, Ms Diane (L) Carrington, Mr Matthew (C) Legg, Mr Barry (C) Sedgemore, Mr Brian (L)

Bruce, Mr Malcolm (LD)
Davies, Mr Quentin (C)
O'Brien, Mr Mike (L)

Budgen, Mr Nicholas (C) Forman, Mr Nigel (C) Radice, Mr Giles (L)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
1	Cross border shopping	HC 35	HC 169
2	Financial services regulation: the building society sector	HC 26	HC 283
3	The 1994 Budget	HC 79	HC 331
4	Simplified Estimates and resource accounting	HC 212	HC 483
5	Financial services regulation: self-regulation at Lloyds of London	HC 187	HC 745
6	Regulation of financial services in the UK	HC 332	HC 98 (1995-96)
Spe	cial Reports		
1 Sp	Government response to 1st Report 1994-95	HC 169	
2 Sp	Government response to 2nd Report 1994-95	HC 283	
3 Sp	Government response to 3rd Report 1994-95	HC 331	
4 Sp	Government response to 4th Report 1994-95	HC 483	
5 Sp	Government response to 5th Report 1994-95	HC 745	

### TREASURY AND CIVIL SERVICE (Sub-Committee)

Clerk: Dr Hensher Members (10)

Radice, Mr Giles (L) (Chairman) Abbott, Ms Diane (L) Budgen, Mr Nicholas (C) Legg, Mr Barry (C)

Arnold, Sir Thomas (C)
C) Davies, Mr Quentin (C)
O'Brien, Mr Mike (L)

Bruce, Mr Malcolm (LD) Forman, Mr Nigel (C) Sedgemore, Mr Brian (L)

### WELSH AFFAIRS

Clerk: Mr Hutton Members (11) Appointed 13 July 1992

Wardell, Mr Gareth (L) (Chairman) Ainger, Mr Nick (L) Hanson, Mr David (L) Roberts, Sir Wyn (C)

Carlile, Mr Alex (LD) Hawksley, Mr Warren (C) Robinson, Mr Mark (C) Dafis, Mr Cynog (PC) Luff, Mr Peter (C) Sweeney, Mr Walter (C)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
1	Treatment centres	HC 88	Cm 2877
2	Export of live animals	HC 298	Cm 2925
3	Severe head injuries: rehabilitation	HC 103	Cm 3107
4	Wales in Europe	HC 393	

### SUBJECT LISTING OF REPORTS OF DEPARTMENTAL SELECT COMMITTEES

The following basic subject guide to the reports of the Departmental Select Committees (excluding, therefore, the Public Accounts Committee) is in an abbreviated form. Special reports and Government Observations are not included. Full details are given in Section B1.

Agr (1) HC 83 means that the subject is covered by the First Report, 1994-95 of the Agriculture Select Committee, published as House of Commons Paper 83 of the Session.

Agriculture, Fisheries and Food - Departmental Report - Agr (2) HC 478 Air traffic - Trans (2) HC 36 Ambulance service - London - Hea (2) HC 20 Argentina - Trade (8) HC 374 Armed forces - Def (3) HC 66, Def (12) HC 65 Arms control - For (2) HC 34 Brazil - Trade (8) HC 374 Breast cancer - Hea (3) HC 324 Books - Net Book Agreement - Nat Her (4) HC 383 Budget - Treas (3) HC 79 Building Societies - Treas (2) HC 26 Cement kilns - liquid fuel - Env (2) HC 479 Church of England - pension funds - Soc Sec (2) HC 354 City Schools - Ed (3) HC 247 Civilian transport - Def (6) HC 86 Coastguard service - Trans (1) HC 89 Compensation recovery - Soc Sec (4) HC 196 Contracting-out - Def (13) HC 426 Crime - Home (3) HC 18 Cross border shopping - Treas (1) HC 35 Cross channel safety - Trans (5) HC 352 Defence Costs Study - Def (2) HC 87, Def (4) HC 166, Def (5) HC 102
Defence Estate - Def (1) HC 67
Defence Estimates - Def (9) HC 572
Defence Medical Services - Def (5) HC 102 Disabled Persons (Employment) Act 1944 - Emp (2) HC 389 Directors - remuneration - Emp (3) HC 159 Eastern Europe - pollution - Env (3) HC 366 Education - Department - expenditure - Ed (5) HC 473 Electricity prices - NI (2) HC 395 Electricity supply industry - Trade (11) HC 481 Employment - NI (1) HC 37 Enterprise agencies - Scot (1) HC 339 Environment - Estimates - Annual Report - Env (5) HC 518 Estimates - Treas (4) HC 212 European Community - overseas aid - For (1) HC 111
EXPENDITURE PLANS - see INDIVIDUAL DEPARTMENTS Farm livestock - identification and registration - Agr (1) HC 83 Film industry - Nat Her (2) HC 57 Financial services regulation - Treas (2) HC 26, Treas (5) HC 187, Treas (6) HC 332 Foreign and Commonwealth Office - expenditure - For (4) HC 424 Gas market - Trade (1) HC 23 Glaxo-bid for Wellcome plc - Sci and Tech (2) HC 256 Gulf War Syndrome - Def (11) HC 197 Horticulture - Agr (4) HC 61 Hospitals - psychiatric - Scot (3) HC 495 Human genetics - Sci and Tech (3) HC 41 Industry - finance - Trade (6) HC 210 Inter-Governmental Conference - For (3) HC 401 Intervention Board - Departmental Report - Agr (2) HC 478 Leisure activities - Env (4) HC 246 Liquid fuel - Env (2) HC 479 Live animals - export - Wales (2) HC 298 Livestock - identification and registration - Agr (1) HC 83 Lloyds of London - Treas (5) HC 187 London - ambulance service - Hea (2) HC 20 Lottery - Nat Her (1) HC 131 Low incomes - Soc Sec (1) HC 254 Market testing - Def (13) HC 426 Medical services - Def (5) HC 102

Milk quotas - Agr (3) HC 512

Monopolies - Trade (5) HC 249, Trade (9) HC 748

Mothers in employment - Emp (1) HC 227

Murder - Home (2) HC 428, Home (4) HC 214

National Lottery - Nat Her (1) HC 131

NATO - Def (10) HC 747

Naval stores - Def (2) HC 87

Net Book Agreement - Nat Her (4) HC 383

NHS - purchasing - Hea (1) HC 134

Organic compounds - Env (1) HC 39

Outdoor activity centres - Ed (2) HC 178

Overseas ald - European Community programme - For (1) HC 111

Overseas Development Administration - expenditure - For (4) HC 424

Overseas Trade - Brazil and Argentina - Trade (8) HC 374

Pension funds - Church of England - Soc Sec (2) HC 354

Pesticides Safety Directorate - Agr (5) HC 391

Pollution - Eastern Europe - Env (3) HC 391

Pollution - Eastern Europe - Env (3) HC 366

Post Office - Trade (3) HC 170

Private security industry - Home (1) HC 17

Privatised utilities - directors - remuneration - Emp (3) HC 159

Psychiatric hospitals - Scot (3) HC 495

Railway finances - Trans (4) HC 206

Reconnaissance - Def (7) HC 319

Regional policy - Trade (4) HC 356

Research establishments - Sci and Tech (1) HC 19

Reserve forces - Def (12) HC 65

Road pricing - Trans (3) HC 104

Rugby - Nat Her (3) HC 276

Salmon industry - Scot (2) HC 370

Schools - science and technology - Ed (4) HC 28

Severe head injuries - Wales (3) HC 103

Small businesses - Trade (7) HC 194

Social Security - Department - Soc Sec (3) HC 132

Sporting events - Nat Her (5) HC 483

Trident - Def (8) HC 380

Trade and Industry - Department - expenditure - Trade (10) HC 607

Transport - civilian - Def (6) HC 88

Trident - Def (8) HC 380

Weapons proliferation - For (2) HC 34

Wellocme plc - Sci and Tech (2) HC 256

### OTHER SELECT COMMITTEES

This section lists Select Committees, other than those set up under Standing Order No 130 to monitor the work of Government Departments (see Section B1) and those connected with private legislation.

The reports of these Committees are given below. For those which publish numerous reports of a periodical nature, an indication of the numbers involved only is given, but further details are available from the Public Information Office if required. Membership given is as at Prorogation 1995.

### ACCOMMODATION AND WORKS

Clerk: Mr Moon Members (7) Appointed 23 June 1992

Powell, Mr Ray (L) (Chairman) Chapman, Sir Sydney (C) Fenner, Dame Peggy (C)

Conway, Mr Derek (C) Hughes, Mr Simon (LD) Cormack, Sir Patrick (C) Mudie, Mr George (L)

### ADMINISTRATION

Clerk: Mr Clark Members (7) Appointed 23 June 1992

Martin, Mr Michael (L) (Chairman) Conway, Mr Derek (C) Roe, Mrs Marion (C)

Duncan-Smith, Mr Iain (C) Ross, Mr William (UU) Redmond, Mr Martin (L) Wood, Mr Timothy (C)

### BROADCASTING

Clerk: Mr Doig Members (11) Appointed 26 June 1992

Newton, Mr Tony (C) (Chairman) Amess, Mr David (C) Harris, Mr David (C) Kirkhope, Mr Timothy (C) Wood, Mr Timothy (C)

Battle, Mr John (L) Hoey, Miss Kate (L) McLoughlin, Mr Patrick (C) Gunnell, Mr John (L) Jones, Mr Nigel (LD) Rooney, Mr Terry (L)

### CATERING

Clerk: Mr Clark Members (7) Appointed 23 June 1992

Shepherd, Mr Colin (C) (Chairman) Callaghan, Mr Jim (L) Haselhurst, Sir Alan (C)

Dixon, Mr Don (L) Thompson, Sir Donald (C)

Etherington, Mr Bill (L) Townend, Mr John (C)

### CHANNEL TUNNEL RAIL LINK (HYBRID) BILL

Clerk: Mr Devine Members (9) Appointed 27 January 1995

Durant, Sir Anthony (C) (Chairman) Cann, Mr Jamie (L) Heppell, Mr John (L) Sweeney, Mr Walter (C)

Dover, Mr Den (C) Patnick, Sir Irvine (C) Tredinnick, Mr David (C) Etherington, Mr Bill (L) Prentice, Mr Gordon (L)

### CONSOLIDATION ETC. BILLS (JOINT COMMITTEE)

Clerks: Mr Ollard (Lords), Dr Seaward (Commons)
Members (20)

### House of Lords

### Appointed 29 October 1992

Airedale, Lord (LD) Dilhorne, Viscount (C) Lowry, Lord (CB) Strabolgi, Lord (L)

Alexander of Tunis, Earl (C) Gisborough, Lord (C) Mallalieu, Baroness (L) Wigoder, Lord (LD) Browne-Wilkinson, Lord (CB) Hanworth, Viscount (LD) Meston, Lord (LD)

### **House of Commons**

### Appointed 19 January 1993

Ainsworth, Mr Peter (C) Lidington, Mr David (C) MacKinlay, Mr Andrew (L) Whittingdale, Mr John (C) Booth, Mr Hartley (C) Loyden, Mr Eddie (L) Timms, Mr Stephen (L) Lewis, Mr Terry (L) Luff, Mr Peter (C) Tracey, Mr Richard (C)

EUR

Abic Dyss Han

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no
1	Statute Law (Repeals) Bill [HL]	HC 400/HL 53
2	Merchant Shipping Bill [HL] and Shipping and Trading Interests (Protection) Bill [HL]	HC 414/HL 57
3	Goods Vehicles (Licensing of Operators) Bill [HL]	HC 445/HL 62
4	Employment Rights Bill [HL] and Industrial Tribunals Bill [HL]	HC 488/HL 68
5	Criminal Procedure (Scotland) Bill [HL]; Proceeds of Crime (Scotland) Bill [HL]; Criminal Law (Consolidation) (Scotland) Bill [HL] and Criminal Procedure (Consequential Provisions) (Scotland) Bill [HL]	HC 522/HL 74

### DEREGULATION

Clerks: Mr Rogers, Mr Lloyd Members (18) Appointed 2 March 1995

Field, Mr Barry (C) (Chairman) Atkinson, Mr Peter (C) Church, Ms Judith (L) Gunnell, Mr John (L) Nicholls, Mr Patrick (C) Riddick, Mr Graham (C) Sykes, Mr John (C)

Berry, Mr Roger (L) Evans, Mr David (C) Keen, Mr Alan (L) Pike, Mr Peter (L) Ross, Mr William (UU) Twinn, Dr Ian (C)

Brown, Mr Michael (C) Gerrard, Mr Neil (L) Martin, Mr David (C) Prentice, Mr Gordon (L) Stewart, Mr Allan (C)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no
1	Consideration of deregulation proposals and draft orders: Government reply to 1st Special Report 1994-95	HC 409
2	Deregulation (Greyhound Racing) Order 1995	HC 535
3	Deregulation (Building Societies) Order 1995	HC 628

/continued

### **DEREGULATION** (cont.)

### Reports

1 Sp

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response
4	Deregulation (Restrictive Trade Practices Act 1976) (Amendment) (Time Limits) Order 1995; Deregulation (Restrictive Trade Practices Act 1976) (Amendment) (Variation of Exempt Agreements) Order 1995; Deregulation (Fair Trading Act 1973) (Merger Reference Time Limits) Order 1995 and Deregulation (Corn Returns Act 1882) Order 1995	HC 702	
5	Deregulation (Length of the School Day) Order 1995	HC 791	
6	Deregulation (Sunday Dancing) Order 1995; draft Deregulation (Greyhound Racing) Order 1995; draft Deregulation (Building Societies) Order 1995	HC 817	
Specia	al Reports		
Specia	ii Reports		

Consideration of deregulation proposals and draft orders

### EUROPEAN LEGISLATION

Clerk: Mr Rogers Members (16) Appointed 5 June 1992

Hood, Mr Jimmy (L) (Chairman) Atkinson, Mr Peter (C) Dykes, Mr Hugh (C) Harris, Mr David (C) Hughes, Mr Kevin (L) Marlow, Mr Tony (C)

Barnes, Mr Harry (L)
Enright, Mr Derek (L)\*
Haselhurst, Sir Alan (C)
Knox, Sir David (C)
Spearing, Mr Nigel (L)

Cash, Mr William (C) Ewing, Mrs Margaret (SNP) Hicks, Mr Robert (C) Madel, Sir David (C) Squire, Ms Rachel (L)

HC 409

HC 311

### Reports

(The Committee considers European legislation and reports on a large number of items each year. In addition to those below, 24 reports in the Session 1994-95 were published as serial parts of HC 70. Details are available from the Public Information Office.)

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
20	The United Kingdom and the Community: who makes the law on road safety?	HC 323	
24	The 1996 Inter-Governmental Conference	HC 239	Cm 3051

### FINANCE AND SERVICES

Clerk: Mr Wilson Members (9) Appointed 11 December 1992

Channon, Mr Paul (C) (Chairman) Dixon, Mr Don (L) Martin, Mr Michael (L) Shepherd, Mr Colin (C)

Kirkwood, Mr Archy (LD) Newton, Mr Tony (C) Waller, Mr Gary (C) Knight, Mr Greg (C) Powell, Mr Ray (L)

<sup>\*</sup> deceased 31.10.95

### INFORMATION

Clerk: Mr Moon Members (7) Appointed 23 June 1992

Waller, Mr Gary (C) (Chairman) Batiste, Mr Spencer (C) McFall, Mr John (L)

Bennett, Mr Andrew (L) Miller, Mr Andrew (L) Hargreaves, Mr Andrew (C) Wood, Mr Timothy (C) が

DIF

### Report

No Title

Paper no

1 Parliamentary Office of Science and Technology

HC 578

### LIAISON

Clerk: Mr Sweetman Members (30) Appointed 6 November 1992

Higgins, Sir Terence (C) (Chairman)
Arnold, Sir Thomas (C)
Caborn, Mr Richard (L)
Field, Mr Barry (C)
Howell, Mr David (C)
Kaufman, Mr Gerald (L)
McKelvey, Mr William (L)
Pawsey, Mr James (C)
Shaw, Sir Giles (C)
Soley, Mr Clive (L)
Wardell, Mr Gareth (L)

Bennett, Mr Andrew (L)
Channon, Mr Paul (C)
Field, Mr Frank (L)
Janner, Mr Greville (L)
Kirkwood, Mr Archy (LD)
Martin, Mr Michael (L)
Powell, Mr Ray (L)
Sheldon, Mr Robert (L)
Thornton, Sir Malcolm (C)
Wiggin, Sir Jerry (C)

Bonsor, Sir Nicholas (C)
Emery, Sir Peter (C)
Hood, Mr Jimmy (L)
Johnson Smith, Sir Geoffrey (C)
Lawrence, Sir Ivan (C)
Montgomery, Sir Fergus (C)
Roe, Mrs Marion (C)
Shepherd, Mr Colin (C)
Waller, Mr Gary (C)

### MEMBERS' INTERESTS

Clerk: Mr Willoughby Members (13) Appointed 20 November 1992

Johnson Smith, Sir Geoffrey (C) (Chairman) Davies, Mr Quentin (C) Etherington, Mr William (L) Griffiths, Mr Peter (C) Lewis, Mr Terry (L)

Duncan-Smith, Mr Iain (C) Fenner, Dame Peggy (C) Hamilton, Sir Archibald (C) Michie, Mr Bill (L)

Eagle, Ms Angela (L) Fishburn, Mr Dudley (C) Khabra, Mr P S (L) Ross, Mr William (UU)

### Reports

No Title Paper no

1 [Complaint against Mr Neil Hamilton MP] HC 460

2 [Complaints by Mr David Shaw MP against Mr Tony Blair MP and Mr John Prescott MP]

### **Special Report**

1 Sp [Attendance by Mr Dale Campbell-Savours MP at meetings of the Committee] HC 288

### PARLIAMENTARY COMMISSIONER FOR ADMINISTRATION

Clerk: Mr Azad Members (9) Appointed 2 December 1992

Pawsey, Mr James (C) (Chairman)
Campbell, Mr Ronnie (L)
Hargreaves, Mr Andrew (C)
Prentice, Mrs Bridget (L)

Connarty, Mr Michael (L) Lord, Mr Michael (C) Wright, Dr Tony (L) Deva, Mr Nirj (C) Nicholson, Mr David (C)

### Reports

No	Litle	Paper no	Govt response
1	Maladministration and redress	HC 112	HC 316
2	Report of the Health Service Ombudsman for 1993-94	HC 32	HC 440
3	Child Support Agency	HC 199	Cm 2865
4	Report of the Parliamentary Ombudsman for 1994	HC 394	HC 88 (1995-96)
5	Report of the Northern Ireland Parliamentary Ombudsman for 1994	HC 423	HC 88 (1995-96)
6	Channel Tunnel Rail Link and exceptional hardship	HC 270	HC 819

### Special Reports

Gazda Q IQ IQ IQ IQ

1 Sp Government replies to 3rd and 5th Reports 1993-94	HC 46
2 Sp Government reply to 1st Report 1994-95	HC 316
3 Sp Government response to 6th Report 1993-94	HC 334
4 Sp Government response to 2nd Report 1994-95	HC 440
5 Sp Government response to 6th Report 1994-95	HC 819

### PRIVILEGES

Clerk: Mr Hastings Members (17) Appointed 20 July 1994

Newton, Mr Tony (C) (Chairman)
Alton, Mr David (LD)
Knight, Dame Jill (C)
Mitchell, Sir David (C)
Onslow, Sir Cranley (C)
Shore, Mr Peter (L)
Williams, Mr Alan (L)
(Swansea, West)

Fox, Sir Marcus (C) Lyell, Sir Nicholas (C) Morris, Mr Alfred (L) Orme, Mr Stan (L) Spicer, Sir James (C) Hoyle, Mr Doug (L)
Michie, Mr Bill (L)
Morris, Mr John (L)
Shaw, Sir Giles (C)
Thompson, Sir Donald (C)

### Report

No	Inte	Paper n
1	Complaint concerning an article in the Sunday Times of 10 July 1994 relating to the conduct of Members	HC 351

### Special Report

1 50	IProceedings of the Committee:	Mr Tony Roon MDI	HC 27

### PROCEDURE

Clerks: Mr Kennon, Mrs Mulley Members (14) Appointed 4 December 1992

Emery, Sir Peter (C) (Chairman) Atkins, Mr Robert (C) Hannam, Sir John (C) Martin, Mr David (C) Pike, Mr Peter (L) Winnick, Mr David (L)

Banks, Mr Tony (L) Hill, Mr James (C) McLoughlin, Mr Patrick (C) Squire, Ms Rachel (L) Cope, Sir John (C) Illsley, Mr Eric (L) Merchant, Mr Piers (C) Tyler, Mr Paul (LD)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no
1	Procedural implications of earlier release of the Official Report	HC 213
2	Timing of divisions	HC 450
3	Formal evidence by video-conferencing	HC 489
4	Voting by sick Members	HC 490
5	Private Members' Bills	HC 38
6	Suspension of Members and exclusion from the premises	HC 554
7	Prime Minister's Questions	HC 555
8	Sitting hours reform (the Jopling Reforms)	HC 491

### PUBLIC ACCOUNTS

Clerk: Mr Brown Members (15) Appointed 22 May 1992

Sheldon, Mr Robert (L) (Chairman) Carlisle, Sir Kenneth (C) Hall, Mr Mike (L) Milburn, Mr Alan (L) Stern, Mr Michael (C) Watson, Mr Mike (L)

Couchman, Mr James (C) Jack, Mr Michael (C) Shersby, Sir Michael (C) Thurnham, Mr Peter (C) Williams, Mr Alan (L) (Swansea, West)

Davies, Mr Denzil (L) Maclennan, Mr Robert (LD) Smith, Mr Tim (C) Tracey, Mr Richard (C)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
1	Ministry of Defence: the major projects report 1993	HC 42	Cm 2757
2	The Sports Council: initiatives to improve financial management and control and value for money	HC 93	Cm 2786
3	Merseyside Development Corporation: Grand Regatta Columbus and fanfare for a new World Concert	HC 94	Cm 2786
4	Inland Revenue: getting tax right first time and dealing with more complex postal queries	HC 105	Cm 2825
5	Council tax valuations in England and Wales	HC 137	Cm 2832
6	Wolds Remand Prison	HC 138	Cm 2832
7	Excess Votes	HC 280	

### PUBLIC ACCOUNTS (cont.)

### Reports

L) bert (LO)

10756

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Govt response
8	Excess Votes Northern Ireland	HC 281	
9	Improving social services in London: the provision of services to customers	HC 145	Cm 2906
10	Department of Social Security appropriation accounts 1993-94: Vol 9 Class XIII Vote 1	HC 215	Cm 2906
11	Protecting and managing Sites of Special Scientific Interest	HC 375	Cm 2906
12	Property holdings: negotiating office leases	HC 106	Cm 2906
13	Treasury management in NHS Trusts in England	HC 155	Cm 2921
14	Ministry of Defence: management of telephones	HC 188	Cm 2921
15	Resource accounting and budgeting in Government	HC 407	Cm 2990
16	The privatisation of Northern Ireland Electricity	HC 24	
17	Department of Agriculture Northern Ireland: Science Service - Research and Development	HC 25	
18	NHS day hospitals for elderly people in England	HC 95	Cm 2990
19	National Heritage: fraud on the Business Sponsorship Incentive Scheme	HC 200	Cm 2990
20	HM Customs and Excise: appropriation accounts 1993-94	HC 207	Cm 2990
21	Financial health of higher education in England	HC 139	Cm 2990
22	Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food: management of intellectual property	HC 237	Cm 2990
23	Value for money at grant maintained schools in England: a review of performance	HC 225	Cm 2990
24	Department of Transport: land and property for road building	HC 43	Cm 2990
25	Administration of the Crown Courts	HC 173	Cm 2990
26	Ministry of Defence: management of the Trident Works Programme	HC 486	Cm 3013
27	General practitioner fundholding in England	HC 264	Cm 3013
28	Severance payments to senior staff in the publicly funded education sector	HC 242	Cm 3013
29	Welsh Development Agency	HC 376	Cm 3013
30	Entry into the UK	HC 355	Cm 3013
31	Crown Office and the Procurator Fiscal Service: Scottish courts administration resources in sheriff courts	HC 301	Cm 3013
32	Overseas Development Administration: management of programme aid	HC 337	Cm 3013
33	Foreign and Commonwealth Office: overseas representation irregularities at the Sana'a Embassy	HC 330	Cm 3013
34	Lord Chancellor's Department: qualification of audit option and alleged frauds on green form scheme	HC 282	Cm 3013
35	Administration of retirement pensions	HC 415	Cm 3013
36	Managing to be independent: management and financial control at colleges in the further education sector	HC 309	Cm 3013

### PUBLIC ACCOUNTS (cont.)

### Reports

No	Title	Paper no	Govt response	
37	National Audit Office estimate 1995-96	HC 53		
38	Northern Ireland Audit Office estimate 1995-96	HC 52		
39	Sale of Forward Catering Services Limited	HC 344	Cm 3013	
40	The Suspension of Dr O'Connell	HC 322	Cm 3013	
41	Ministry of Defence: management of the capital works programme	HC 454		
42	NHS outpatient services in England and Wales	HC 448		
43	Medical Research Council: sale of Mount Vernon site, Hampstead	HC 502		
44	Ministry of Defence: major projects report 1994	HC 487		
45	Sale of County Hall (Riverside Building) to Shirayama Shokusan Co. Ltd.	HC 408		
46	Ministry of Defence: the risk of fraud in defence procurement	HC 365		
47	London Docklands Development Corporation: the Limehouse link	HC 574		

### STANDARDS IN PUBLIC LIFE

Clerk: Mr Winnifrith, Mr Doig Members (11) Appointed 13 June 1995

Newton, Mr Tony (C) (Chairman) Davies, Mr Quentin (C) Hamilton, Sir Archibald (C) Maclennon, Mr Robert (LD) Taylor, Mrs Ann (L)

Duncan-Smith, Mr Iain (C) Higgins, Sir Terence (C) Morris, Mr John (L) Evans, Mr John (L) Johnson Smith, Sir Geoffrey (C) Orme, Mr Stanley (L)

### Reports

No	<u>Title</u>	Paper no	
1	[To consider the First Report of the Committee on Standards in Public Life (Nolan Committee)]	HC 637	
2 .	[Response to the Resolution of the House of Commons of	HC 816	

### STATUTORY INSTRUMENTS (JOINT COMMITTEE)

Clerk: Ms Helme (Commons), Mrs Bloor (Lords) Members (14)

### House of Lords

### Appointed 3 June 1992

Addison, Viscount (C) Oxfuird, Viscount of (C) Skelmersdale, Lord (C) Airedale, Lord (LD) Prys-Davies, Lord (L)

Brooks of Tremorfa, Lord (L) Shaughnessy, Lord (CB)

### House of Commons

Appointed 5 June 1992

Bennett, Mr Andrew (L) (Chairman)
Alexander, Mr Richard (C)
Ross, Mr William (UU)

Maitland, Lady Olga (C)
Thomason, Mr Roy (C)

Prentice, Mr Gordon (L)
Waterson, Mr Nigel (C)

The Committee produced 30 reports in the Session 1994-95, published as serial parts of HC 8. Details are available from the Public Information Office.

### STATUTORY INSTRUMENTS

Clerk: Ms Helme Members (7) Appointed 5 June 1992

Bennett, Mr Andrew (L) (Chairman) Alexander, Mr Richard (C)
Ross, Mr William (UU)

Maitland, Lady Olga (C) Thomason, Mr Roy (C)

Prentice, Mr Gordon (L) Waterson, Mr Nigel (C)

## NATIONAL AUDIT OFFICE NORTHERN IRELAND AUDIT OFFICE

National Audit Office and Northern Ireland Audit Office (NIAO) reports are, in many cases, the forerunners of Public Accounts Committee inquiries. Their publication is noted in the Weekly Information Bulletin and a list of titles and House of Commons Paper numbers of all reports published during the 1994-95 Session are listed here. Copies are available from HMSO.

		Public Accounts
<u>Title</u>	Paper no	Cttee report no
Treasury management in National Health Service Trusts in England	HC 7	13
Financial health of higher education institutions in England	HC 13	21
Management of intellectual property in MAFF	HC 15	22
General practitioner fundholding in England	HC 51	27
Overseas Development Administration: management of programme aid	HC 68	32
Department for Education: management of office space	HC 72	
Crown Office and the Procurator Fiscal Service: Scottish Courts administration resources in Sheriff courts	HC 119	31
Resource accounting and budgeting in Government	HC 123	15
Department of Transport: sale of DVOIT	HC 128	
Sale of Forward Catering Services Ltd	HC 150	39
Managing to be independent: management and financial control at colleges in the further education sector	HC 179	36
Severance payments to senior staff in the publicly funded education sector	HC 202	28
Second sale of the Government's debt in British Telecommunications and the privatised electricity companies	HC 184	
IT security in Government departments	HC 231	
Inland Revenue: Market testing in the Information Technology Office	HC 245	
Ministry of Defence: risk of fraud in defence procurement	HC 258	46
Contracting for acute health care in England	HC 261	
National Rivers Authority: river pollution from farms in England	HC 235	
Interim report: PSA Services, the sale of PSA projects	HC 306	
Commission for the New Towns: disposal of land and property assets	HC 308	
(NIAO) Local management of schools	HC 329	
Sale of County Hall (Riverside Building) to Shirayama Shokusan Company Ltd	HC 314	45
Administration of retirement pensions	HC 360	35
Financial controls in training and enterprise councils in England	HC 361	

Title	Paper no	Public Accounts Cttee report no
National Health Service outpatient services in England and Wales	HC 359	42
Department of Social Security: purchase of postal aid and courier services	HC 362	
Medical Research Council: sale of Mount Vernon site, Hampstead	HC 363	43
Ministry of Defence: management of the capital works programme	HC 417	41
Ministry of Defence: major projects report 1994	HC 436	44
(NIAO) Health and Personal Social Services: transport services	HC 416	
Protecting and presenting Scotland's heritage properties	HC 430	
Review of the financial controls over indirectly funded operations of the Metropolitan Police Service	HC 462	
(NIAO) Community economic regeneration scheme and community regeneration and improvement special programme	HC 439	
London Docklands Development Corporation: the Limehouse Link	HC 468	47
Banking service provided by the office of HM Paymaster General	HC 513	
Evaluating the applications to run the National Lottery	HC 569	
Property holdings: acquisition of freehold property	HC 570	
Ministry of Defence: procurement lessons for the Common New Generation Frigate	HC 692	
Sale of DTELS	HC 725	
Department of Trade and Industry: support for innovation	HC 715	
HM Customs and Excise: checking claims for repayment of VAT	HC 703	
Ministry of Defence: Eurofighter 2000	HC 724	
Meteorological Office Executive Agency: evaluation of performance	HC 693	
Planning for change: NAO examinations of value for money at grant maintained schools 1994-95	HC 768	23
(NIAO) Selective financial assistance for tourism in Northern Ireland	HC 763	
Metropolitan Police Service: responding to calls from the public	HC 753	
(NIAO) Northern Ireland Social Security Agency: prevention, detection and prosecution of fraud	HC 796	
Overseas Development Administration: health and population overseas aid	HC 782	
BBC World Service	HC 811	
National Library of Scotland: quality of service and safeguarding	HC 812	

the collections

### OTHER COMMITTEES

### CHAIRMEN'S PANEL

Clerk: Dr Jack Members (26) Appointed 14 May 1992

Morris, Mr Michael (Chairman of Ways and Means) Lofthouse, Sir Geoffrey (1st Deputy Chairman of Ways and Means) Fookes, Dame Janet (2nd Deputy Chairman of Ways and Means)

Boyes, Roland (L)
Dunwoody, Mrs Gwyneth (L)
Hill, Mr James (C)
Hunt, Sir John (C)
McWilliam, Mr John (L)
Mills, Mr Iain (C)
Shersby, Sir Michael (C)
Winterton, Mrs Ann (C)

Cook, Mr Frank (L)
Haselhurst, Sir Alan (C)
Hogg, Mr Norman (L)
Jones, Mr Barry (L)
Martin, Mr Michael (L)
O'Hara, Mr Edward (L)
Sims, Mr Roger (C)
Winterton, Mr Nicholas (C)

Cormack, Sir Patrick (C) Hicks, Mr Robert (C) Hughes, Mr Roy (L) Knox, Sir David (C) Maxton, Mr John (L) Shaw, Sir Giles (C) Thompson, Patrick (C)

### ECCLESIASTICAL COMMITTEE

Nominated in pursuance of Section 2(2) of the Church of England Assembly (Powers) Act 1919

Clerks: Mrs Mulley (Commons), Mr Ollard (Lords) Members (29) Appointed 19 October 1992

Templeman, Lord (CB) (Chairman)

### House of Lords

Beaumont of Whitley, Lord (LD) Holderness, Lord (C) Salisbury, Marquess of (C) Teviot, Lord (C) Westbury, Lord (C) Caldecot, Viscount (C) Nichol, Baroness (L) Seear, Baroness (LD) Thurlow, Lord (CB) Williams of Elvel, Lord (L) Cawley, Lord (C) Robertson of Oakridge, Lord (CB) Strabolgi, Lord (L) Tonypandy, Viscount (CB)

### House of Commons

Alison, Mr Michael (C) Cormack, Sir Patrick (C) Gummer, Mr John (C) McWilliam, Mr John (L) Randall, Mr Stuart (L) Anderson, Mr Donald (L) Evans, Mr Roger (C) Hardy, Mr Peter (L) Pike, Mr Peter (L) Sims, Mr Roger (C)

Chapman, Sir Sydney (C) Field, Mr Frank (L) Hughes, Mr Simon (LD) Powell, Mr William (C)

### Reports

Team and Group Ministries Measure HLP 21-II/HC 149

Church of England (Miscellaneous Provisions) Measure HLP 79-II/HC 645

#### PRIVATE BILLS: STANDING ORDERS

Clerk: Ms Helme Members (11) Appointed 3 June 1992

Morris, Mr Michael (Chairman of Ways and Means) (ex officio) Lofthouse, Sir Geoffrey (1st Deputy Chairman of Ways and Means) Fookes, Dame Janet (2nd Deputy Chairman of Ways and Means)

Bowden, Sir Andrew (C) McMaster, Mr Gordon (L) Stern, Mr Michael (C) Golding, Mrs Llin (L) Pawsey, Mr James (C) Winterton, Mr Nicholas (C) Hogg, Mr Norman (C) Ross, Mr Ernie (L)

# PRIVATE BILLS: UNOPPOSED BILLS (PANEL)

Clerk: Ms Helme Members (28) Appointed 20 May 1992

Morris, Mr Michael (Chairman of Ways and Means) Lofthouse, Sir Geoffrey (1st Deputy Chairman of Ways and Means) Fookes, Dame Janet (2nd Deputy Chairman of Ways and Means)

Alexander, Mr Richard (C)
Bottomley, Mr Peter (C)
Fry, Sir Peter (C)
Knox, Sir David (C)
McKelvey, Mr William (L)
Patchett, Mr Terry (L)
Ross, Mr Ernie (L)
Turner, Mr Dennis (L)
Wolfson, Mr Mark (C)

Aspinwall, Mr Jack (C)
Butterfill, Mr John (C)
Hicks, Mr Robert (C)
Litherland, Mr Robert (L)
MacKinlay, Mr Andrew (L)
Porter, Mr Barry (C)
Sims, Mr Roger (C)
Winterton, Mrs Ann (C)

Banks, Mr Robert (C)
Dickens, Mr Geoffrey (C)\*
Hutton, Mr John (L)
McAvoy, Mr Thoms (L)
Marshall, Mr David (L)
Redmond, Mr Martin (L)
Thompson, Mr Jack (L)
Wise, Mrs Audrey (L)

\* deceased 17.5.95

# 'MATTERS' DISCUSSED BY STANDING COMMITTEES

Debates on Bills, Statutory Instruments, Church Measures, Northern Ireland and European Community documents are excluded from this section.

ES

ES

# NORTHERN IRELAND COMMITTEE

### SCOTTISH GRAND COMMITTEE

13.12.94	Public expenditure in Scotland
19.12.94	Scottish economy*
8.2.95	Future of rail services in Scotland
13.2.95	Scottish Homes**
1.3.95	Inward investment in Scotland
29.3.95	Council tax in Scotland Scotland's local government Future of nursery education in Scotland Structure of water services in Scotland
3.5.95	State of housing in Scotland
17.5.95	Financial and economic implications of independence for Scotland
14.6.95	Community care in Scotland
23.10.95	Competitiveness in the Scottish economy***

# WELSH GRAND COMMITTEE

30.1.95	Welsh economy****
4.4.95	Health care in Wales

<sup>\*</sup> In Glasgow
\*\* In Edinburgh
\*\*\* In Aberdeen
\*\*\*\* In Cardiff

# **EUROPEAN DOCUMENTS STANDING COMMITTEES**

Following a resolution of the House on 24 October 1990 and amendments agreed on 22 January and 26 June 1991, there have been changes to the constitution and work of the European Documents Standing Committees.

The European Standing Committees (ESC) lettered A and B are constituted for the duration of a Session and consider matters referred to them by the House. Their composition appears in the Weekly Information Bulletin. Chairmen are appointed for consideration of individual documents. Any Member may attend and speak. For further details see Factsheet 56 available from the Public Information Office. Committees A and B deal with matters within the responsibilities of different Departments. The list is as follows:

ESC A: Agriculture, Fisheries and Food; Transport; Environment; Forestry Commission (and analogous responsibilities of Scottish, Welsh and Northern Ireland Offices)

ESC B: Other Departments

#### ESC A

Barnes, Mr Harry Connarty, Mr Michael Harris, Mr David Nicholson, Miss Emma Sykes, Mr John Cann, Mr Jamie Dunwoody, Mrs Gwyneth Lidington, Mr David Ross, Mr William Coe, Mr Sebastian Evans, Mr Nigel Morris, Ms Estelle Stephen, Mr Michael

#### **Documents discussed**

<u>Date</u>	Chairman	Document number and subject
7.12.94	Mr J Hill	11496/93, 7919/94, European vessel reporting system 5841/94, ship safety and control of pollution 6655/94, training for maritime occupation
13.12.94	Mr N Winterton	4195/94, food hygiene for milk and milk products
14.12.94	Mr J Hill	1061/94, reform of the agri-monetary system
25.1.95	Mr J Hill	11141/94, reform of the sugar regime
1.2.95	Mr R Hicks	8958/94, recording equipment in road transport
29.3.95	Mr A Haselhurst	6495/94, interoperability of high speed trains
23.5.95	Mr P Thompson	5489/95, reform of the cotton regime
13.6.95	Mr E O'Hara	Unnumbered explanatory memorandum, fisheries: integration of Spain and Portugal into the Common Fisheries Policy
18.7.95	Sir J Hunt	7514/95, financial assistance for the environment
1.11.95	Mr J Hill	9379/95, 9532/95, reform of the rice regime

#### ESC B:

Booth, Mr Hartley Deva, Mr Nirj Fabricant, Mr Michael Keen, Mr Alan Wigley, Mr Dafydd Bottomley, Mr Peter Enright, Mr Derek\* Flynn, Mr Paul Mandelson, Mr Peter

Davies, Mr Quentin Etherington, Mr Bill Jenkin, Mr Bernard Whittingdale, Mr John

<sup>\*</sup>deceased 31.10.95

# **Documents discussed**

Date	Chairman	Document number and subject
7.12.94	Mr B Jones	9400/92, personal data protection
13.12.94	Sir D Knox	9101/94, generalised scheme of preferences
14.12.94	Mr N Hogg	8077/94, 8929/94, drugs and public health
1.2.95	Mr A Haselhurst	4075/94, 6230/94, 9069/94, 11115/94, social policy
15.2.95	Mr J Hill	Unnumbered explanatory memorandum, Euro-Mediterranean Association Agreement with Israel
22.2.95	Sir J Kilfedder	7854/94, budgetising the European Development Fund
28.2.95	Mr P Thompson	7988/94, partnership and co-operation agreement with the Russian Federation and unnumbered FCO explanatory memorandum 27.1.95 on an interim agreement with the Russian Federation
1.3.95	Sir J Hunt	7484/93, posting of workers
8.3.95	Mr M Martin	Unnumbered Treasury explanatory memorandum, European Court of Auditors' annual report for financial year 1993, together with replies from the Institutions
15.3.95	Mr R Hicks	9508/93, 8251/94, hallmarking
22.3.95	Sir J Hunt	11287/93, external frontiers
29.3.95	Mr P Thompson	8076/94, protection of the Community's financial interests
26.4.95	Mr N Winterton	Unnumbered explanatory memorandum, accession of new member states to the European Union
10.5.95	Mr R Sims	10589/94, 4674/95, telecommunications
17.5.95	Mr J Hill	4523/95, energy policy
24.5.95	Mr N Winterton	8693/94, 8943/94, 5928/95, Central and Eastern Europe
7.6.95	Mr R Hicks	40691/95, consumer protection: unit pricing
14.6.95	Sir J Hunt	Unnumbered explanatory memorandum, broad economic guidelines
21.6.95	Mr N Winterton	10911/94, economic growth and the environment
5.7.95	Mr N Hogg	6398/94, audiovisual policy COM (94) 523, films policy
12.7.95	Sir J Hunt	COM (95) 300, preliminary draft Budget of the European Communities for 1996
18.7.95	Mr B Jones	4966/95, relations with Mexico
18.10.95	Mr J Hill	COM (95) 73, relations with Japan
24.10.95	Mr J Hill	6591/94, comparative advertising
25.10.95	Sir D Knox	6871/95, Department of National Heritage unnumbered explanatory memorandum on tourism
31.10.95	Mr N Hogg	7942/95, television
1.11.95	Sir J Hunt	6827/95, the social action programme 1995-97 5663/95, promotion of employment

AB

#### SECTION C1

# COMPLETE LIST OF PUBLIC BILLS: GENERAL NOTES

In the list of Bills which follows, the type of Bill is shown at the left-hand margin below the title by the following codes

- Government Bills (also denoted by the word 'Government' after the title)
- B Consolidation Bills
- Private Members' Bills (under the ballot procedure). The number after refers to position in ballot
- X Private Members' Bills (under SO No 58)
- Private Members' Bills (under the Ten Minute Rule, SO No 19)
- Z Private Members' Bills starting in the House of Lords

#### **ABBREVIATIONS**

SCHOOL STATE

2,5003

1R	First Reading: date of presentation (no debate at this stage except for Class Y Bills, which have
	About the about the same and th

short introductory speeches)

2R Second Reading (the debate on the principle of the Bill)

MR Money Resolution (normally taken after Second Reading: shown below only if taken at another

SRC Second Reading Committee (2R taken in Committee: formal 2R in whole House next day unless

otherwise stated)

SGC/WGC Scottish or Welsh Grand Committee consideration of principle (equates with SRC)

Comm Committee Stage (the detailed examination of the Bill). If no committee is named (eg SC A) a

committee of the whole House is indicated

House of Lords Committee of the Whole House, taken in a committee room. Separate Hansard Comm\*\*

published

PBC Public Bill Committee (committee Stage in the House of Lords, when the consideration is not

undertaken by a committee of the whole House)

Special Public Bill Committee (committee Stage in the House of Lords, when the consideration is not undertaken by a committee of the whole House. Public evidence is taken) SPBC

SSC/SSSC Special Standing Committee (Special Scottish Standing Committee) on a Bill, where public

evidence is taken

SC A, (B, etc) Standing Committee A, B, etc

CN Committee negatived. (Indicates that there was no debate at committee stage in the House of

Lords)

OCD Order of Commitment discharged (no debate at committee stage in the House of Lords)

Report Stage (detailed review of the Bill as amended in committee) Rep

3R Third Reading (final debate on the Bill)

LA Lords' Amendments considered in the House of Commons

Commons' Amendments considered in the House of Lords CA

1st(2nd)Scot SC 1st (2nd) Scottish Standing Committee

Allocation of Time Motion (Guillotine motion) GM

[HL] Indicates a Bill which started in the House of Lords

HYBRID BILL A Public Bill which affects the private interests of particular persons or corporate bodies as

distinct from the private interests of all persons or bodies

PROPOSED BILL Indicates that a motion for leave to bring in a Bill under the Ten Minute Rule (SO No 19) was

negatived

Provisional date for 2nd Reading etc. For Private Members' Bills (if set down for a Private P2R (Rep, 3R)

Members Bill Friday) this is followed, in brackets, by the position of the Bill in the order of

business for that day, thus giving some indication of the likelihood of debate.

In order to save space, the list is in an abbreviated form. The title of the Bill is followed by the name of the Member and/or Peer sponsoring it. Under this, at the left hand margin, the letter denotes the type of Bill (see Legislation General Notes). This is followed by the Bill number (or Bill numbers if it has been reprinted as amended, with the original first and the latest reprinting last). Then follow the dates of the various stages (eg. 8.11 - 8 November).

Stages in italics proceeded by the letter P refer to provisional dates, see legislation - General Notes.

An asterisk (\*) means that proceedings were formal, with no debate.

Dates underlined refer to 1994

\*\* see Legislation General Notes

ACTIVITY CENTRES (YOUNG PERSONS' SAFETY) Mr D Jamieson / Lord Dean of Beswick
W2) Commons: (9,72) 1R:14.12 2R: 27.1 MR: 14.2\* Comm (SC C): 22.2-8.3 Rep: 24.3
Lords: (52) 1R: 27.3 2R: 18.4 OCD: 6.6 3R: 20.6
Royal Assent (cap 15, 1995): 28.6

ADOPTIVE MOTHERS (MATERNITY RIGHTS) Ms H Jackson X) Commons: (70) 1R: 7.3 (not printed)

ANIMAL HEALTH (EUROPEAN LAW) Mr B Jenkin
Y) Commons: (81) 1R: 15.3

APPOINTED BODIES (FINANCIAL PENALTIES) [HL] Lord Dean of Beswick Z) Lords: (8) 1R: 28.11

ATOMIC ENERGY AUTHORITY

A) Commons: (61,95) 1R: 1.3 2R: 14.3 Comm: (SC D): 23.3-20.4 Remaining stages: 2.5 Lords (86) 1R: 3.5 2R: 19.5 Comm: 17.7 Rep: 23.10 3R: 30.10 Royal Assent: (cap 37, 1995): 8.11

BIRTHS AND DEATHS REGISTRATION (AMENDMENT) Mrs A Knight
Y) Commons: (42) 1R: 1.2 (not printed)

BLASPHEMY (ABOLITION) [HL] Lord Avebury
Z) Lords: (16) 1R: 10.1 2R: 22.2 (Deb adjourned)

[BOXING PROPOSED BILL Mr J Callaghan Motion for leave to bring in, negatived : 4.4]

BOXING [HL] Lord Taylor of Gryfe
Z) Lords: (41) 1R: 8.3 2R: 5.4 (Deb adjourned)

BREAST CANCER (NATIONAL PLAN) Mrs A Mahon
Y) Commons: (56) 1R: 21.2 2R: 31.3 (Deb adjourned)

BUILDING SOCIETIES (JOINT ACCOUNT HOLDERS) Mr D French / Lord Hayhoe
Y) Commons: (35,104) 1R: 17.1 All stages: 10.2\* LA: 28.4
Lords: (28,45,55) 1R: 13.2 2R: 27.2 Comm: 15.3 Rep: 29.3 3R: 18.4\*
Royal Assent (cap 5, 1995): 1.5

BUILDING SOCIETIES (JOINT ACCOUNTS) [HL] Lord Dubs Z) Lords: (17) 1R: 11.1 Bill withdrawn: 27.2

BUILDING SOCIETIES (SWITCHED ACCOUNTS) [HL] Lord Dubs
Z) Lords: (50) 1R: 27.3 2R: 18.4

CARERS (RECOGNITION AND SERVICES) Mr M Wicks / Lord Carter W10) Commons: (17) 1R: 14.12 2R: 3.3 MR: 30.3\* Remaining stages: 21.4 Lords: (75) 1R: 25.4 2R: 17.5 OCD: 8.6 3R: 15.6\* Royal Assent (cap 12, 1995): 28.6

CENTRAL EUROPEAN TIME [HL] Viscount Mountgarret
Z) Lords: (9) 1R: 29.11 2R: 11.1 OCD: 7.2 3R: 20.2\*

CHANNEL TUNNEL RAIL LINK (HYBRID BILL) Dr B Mawhinney (Government)

A) Commons: (3) 1R: 23.11 2R: 16.1 Comm (Select Cttee): 21.2
Motion to suspend proceedings: 1.11

CHARITIES (AMENDMENT) Mr R Whitney / Baroness Rawlings
W18) Commons: (25) 1R: 14.12 2R: 10.2\* Comm (SC C): 5-12.7 Remaining stages: 14.7\*
Lords: (129) 1R: 17.7 2R: 17.10 OCD: 30.10 3R: 3.11\*
Royal Assent (cap 48, 1995): 8.11

CHILD LABOUR Mr J Corbyn
X) Commons: (189) 1R: 2.11 (not printed)

CA 25

CHILD SUPPORT Mr P Lilley / Lord MacKay of Ardbrecknish (Government)

A) Commons: (71,110,168) 1R: 8.3 2R: 20.3 Comm (SC E): 28.3-27.4 Rep: 22.5 LA: 17.7 Lords: (97,128) 1R: 23.5 2R: 5.6 Comm: 198.20.6 Rep: 6.7 3R: 13.7 Royal Assent (cap 34, 1995): 19.7

CHILDREN (SCOTLAND) Mr I Lang / Lord Fraser of Carmyllie (Government)

A) Commons: (4,67,170) 1R: <u>24.11</u> SGC: 5.12 2R: 16.11\* SSSC: 25.1-14.3

Remaining stages: 1.5 LA: 19.7\*

Lords: (87,108,126) 1R: 3.5 2R: 9.5 Comm\*\*: 6,7,13.6 Rep. 5.7 3R: 12.7

Royal Assent (cap 36, 1995): 19.7

CIVIL AVIATION (AIR TRANSPORT LICENCES) AMENDMENT Mr M Stern Y) Commons: (80) 1R: 14.3

CIVIL EVIDENCE [HL] Lord Chancellor / Mr J M Taylor (Government)

A) Lords: (79,121) 1R: 27.4 2R: 25.5 Comm: 20.6 Rep: 28.6 3R: 6.7\*

Commons: (157) 1R: 6.7 SRC: 17.7 2R: 18.7\* Comm (SC F): 17.10

Remaining stages: 31.10

Royal Assent: (cap 38, 1995): 8.11

CIVIL EVIDENCE (FAMILY MEDIATION) (SCOTLAND) [HL] Baroness Carnegy of Lour / Mr M Connarty

Z) Lords: (19,36,43) 1R: 17.1 2R: 2.2 Comm: 21.2 Rep: 14.3 3R: 27.3

Commons: (106) 1R: 25.4 All stages: 28.4\*

Royal Assent (cap 6, 1995): 1.5

CIVIL RIGHTS (DISABLED PERSONS) Mr H Barnes
W5) Commons: (12,129) 1R: 14,12 2R: 10.2
Rep: 14.7 (Deb adjourned)

MR: 25.4 Comm (SC C): 26.4-7.6

CIVIL RIGHTS (DISABLED PERSONS) (NORTHERN IRELAND) Rev I Paisley
X) Commons: (43) 1R: 2.2 2R: 17.3 (Deb adjourned)

CIVIL RIGHTS (DISABLED PERSONS) (SCOTLAND) Mr G McMaster X) Commons: (73) 1R: 8.3

CIVIL RIGHTS (DISABLED PERSONS) (WALES) Mr B Jones
X) Commons: (62) 1R: 1.3

COERCION IN FAMILY PLANNING (PROHIBITION) Mr D Amess
Y) Commons: (115) 1R: 3.5 (not printed)

COMMONHOLD Mr D Fishburn
Y) Commons: (124) 1R: 17.5 (not printed)

COMMONWEALTH DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION Mr D Hurd / Lord Inglewood (Government)

A) Commons: (66) 1R: 3.3 All stages: 16.3
Lords: (46) 1R: 16.3 2R: 27.3 OCD: 4.5 3R: 25.5\*
Royal Assent (cap 9, 1995): 28.6

COMMONWEALTH DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION (No 2) [HL] Lord Trefgame / Mr J Lester
Z) Lords: (67,99) 1R: 20.4 2R: 4.5 Comm: 5.6 Rep: 26.6\* 3R: 3.7
Commons: (156) 1R: 5.7

COMMUNITY CARE (RIGHTS TO MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES) Ms T Jowell Y) Commons: (37) 1R: 24.1

CONSOLIDATED FUND Sir G Young / Lord Mackay of Ardbrecknish (Government)

A) Commons: (7) All stages: 15.12\*
Lords: (not printed) All stages: 16.12\*
Royal Assent (cap 41, 1994): 16.12
TITLE OF ACT: CONSOLIDATED FUND (No 2) ACT 1994

CONSOLIDATED FUND (No. 2) Sir G Young / Lord Mackay of Ardbrecknish (Government)

A) Commons: (64) 1R: 5.3 All stages: 22.3\*
Lords: (not printed) 1R: 22.3 All stages: 23.3\*
Royal Assent (cap 2, 1995): 23.3
TITLE OF ACT: CONSOLIDATED FUND ACT 1995

CONSOLIDATED FUND (APPROPRIATION) Mr M Jack / L
A) Commons. (137) 1R: 13.7 All stages: 17.7\*
Lords: (not printed) 1R: 17.7 All stages: 19.7\*
Royal Assent (cap 19, 1995): 19.7
TITLE OF ACT: APPROPRIATION ACT 1995 Mr M Jack / Lord Mackay of Ardbrecknish (Government)

- [CORPORAL PUNISHMENT (RE-INTRODUCTION) PROPOSED BILL Mr W Hawksley Motion for leave to bring in, negatived: 6.6]
- CRIMINAL APPEAL
   Mr M Howard / Baroness Blatch
   (Government)

   A)
   Commons: (57,94,155)
   1R: 22.2
   2R: 6.3
   Comm (SC B): 21.3-4.4
   Remaining stages: 26.4

   LA: 17.7
   Lords: (81,105,118,132)
   1R: 27.4
   2R: 15.5
   Comm: 8,12.6
   Rep: 26.6
   3R: 3.7
   CA: 18.7

   Royal Assent (cap 35, 1995): 19.7
- CRIMINAL INJURIES COMPENSATION Mr M Howard / Baroness Blatch (Government)

  A) Commons:(121,144,191) 1R:11.5 2R:23.5 Comm (SC A): 8.6-27.6 Remaining stages:29.6

  LA: 7.11 1R: 3.7 2R: 19.7 Comm: 16&17.10 Rep: 31.10 3R: 6.11 Royal Assent (cap 53, 1995): 8.11
- JUSTICE (AMENDMENT) Mr M Stephen
  Commons: (99) 1R: 18.4 (not printed) CRIMINAL JUSTICE (AMENDMENT)
- CRIMINAL JUSTICE (SCOTLAND) IHLI
- CRIMINAL LAW (CONSOLIDATION) (SCOTLAND) [HL] Lord Rodger of Earlsferry / Mr M Forsyth (Government)

  B) Lords (102,115) 1R: 8.6 2R: 19.6\* JtCttee: 21.6 OCD: 20.7 3R: 23.10\*

  Commons: (175) 1R: 23.1 0 All stages: 31.10

  Royal Assent (cap 39, 1995): 8.11
- CRIMINAL PROCEDURE (SCOTLAND) [HL] Lord Rodger of Earlsferry / Mr M Forsyth (Government)

  B) Lords: (100,113,133,137,147) 1R: 8.6 2R: 19.6 JtCttee: 21.6 Comm: 20.7 Rep: 16.10

  3R: 23.10\* CA: 2.11 Commons: (176) 1R: 23.10 All stages: 31.10 Royal Assent (cap 46, 1995): 8.11
- CRIMINAL PROCEDURE (CONSEQUENTIAL PROVISIONS) (SCOTLAND) [HL] Lord Rodger of Earlsferry / Mr M Forsyth (Government) Lords: (103,114,134,138) 1R: 8.6 2R: 19.6\* JtCttee: 21.6 Comm: 20.7 Rep: 16.10 3R: 23.10\* Commons: (177) 1R: 23.10 All stages: 31.10 Royal Assent (cap 40, 1995): 8.11
- BENTS [HL] Baroness Chalker of Wallasey / Mr D Hurd (Government)

  Lords: (34,119) 1R: 17.2 2R: 28.2 Comm: 23.3 Rep: 24.4 3R: 4.5 CA: 11.7

  Commons: (118,136) 1R: 4.5 2R: 6.6 Comm (SC F): 15.6 Remaining stages: 22.6

  Royal Assent (cap 24, 1995): 19.7 CROWN AGENTS [HL]
- DANGEROUS DOGS (AMENDMENT) [HL] Lord Houghton of Sowerby

  Z) Lords: (4,77) 1R: 22.11 2R: 1.3 Comm: 26.4 Rep. 25.5\* 3R: 14.6
- DETERMINATE SENTENCES FOR MURDER Mr G Waller Commons: (140) 1R: 20.6 (not printed)
- TY DISCRIMINATION Mr P Lilley / Lord Mackay of Ardbrecknish (Government)

  Commons: (32,59,182) 1R: 12.1 2R: 24.1 Comm (SC E): 31.1-28.2

  Remaining stages: 27828.3 MR: 31.10 LA: 31.10

  Lords: (54,120,135,146) 1R: 29.3 2R: 22.5 Comm: 13,15827.6 Rep: 18820.7 3R: 24.10

  CA: 6,11 DISABILITY DISCRIMINATION Royal Assent (cap 50, 1995): 8.11
- DISABLED PERSONS CIVIL RIGHTS COMMISSION Ms L Lynne Commons: (180) 1R: 25.10 (not printed)
- DISCRIMINATION (GENETIC INFORMATION) Mrs A Campbell Commons: (97) 1R: 5.4 (not printed)
- DOGS (FOULING OF LAND) Mr H Elletson / Earl of Northesk
  WI9) Commons: (26,153) 1R: 14.12 2R: 10.2\* Comm (SC C): 14-28.6 Remaining stages: 14.7\*
  Lords: (130,143) 1R: 17.7 2R: 19.10 Comm: 30.10

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE Ms J Corston
X) Commons: (77) 1R: 8.3 (not printed)

ELECTORAL REFORM Mr P Flynn
Y) Commons: (132) 1R: 13.6 (not printed)

ELIMINATION OF POVERTY Mr J Corbyn
Y) Commons: (173) 1R: 17.10

PE 23 5

CA-47 198s 76

Q 115.10

EMPLOYERS ORGANISATIONS Mr D MacShane EMPLOYERS ORGANISATIONS Mr D MacShane
Y) Commons: (1,133) 1R: 14.6 (not printed)

EMPLOYMENT OF ILLEGAL IMMIGRANTS Mr N Waterson Y) Commons: (123) 1R: 16.5 (not printed)

PLOYMENT RIGHTS [HL] Lord Chancellor (Government)

B) Lords: (94) 1R: 18.5 2R: 5.6 Jt Cttee: 7.6 OCD: 6.7 EMPLOYMENT RIGHTS [HL]

ENERGY-SAVING MATERIALS (RATE OF VALUE ADDED TAX) Mr A Simpson X) Commons: (31) 1R: 11.1 2R: 20.1 (Deb adjourned)

ENVIRONMENT [HL] Viscount Ullswater / Mr J Gummer (Government)
A) Lords: (10,30,42,123) 1R: 1.12 2R: 15.12 Comm: 17,19,26,31.1 & 2,9,14.2 Rep: 2,7,9.3
3R: 20.3 CA: 11.7
Commons: (85,131) 1R: 21.3 2R: 18.4 Comm: (SC B): 27.4-15.6 Remaining stages: 27&28.6 Royal Assent (cap 25, 1995): 19.7

ENVIRONMENTAL CLAIMS Mr A Keen X) Commons: (134) 1R: 15.6

ENVIRONMENTAL INVESTMENT (ACCELERATED DEPRECIATION) Mrs A Campbell Y) Commons: (151) 1R: 27.6

ERADICATION OF MINK Mr A Robathan Y) Commons: (92) 1R: 29.3 (not printed)

EUROPEAN COMMUNITIES (FINANCE)

A) Commons: (1) 1R: 18.11 2R: 28.11 Remaining stages: 7.12

Lords: (12) 1R: 12.12 2R: 9.1 Remaining stages: 10.1 Royal Assent (cap 1, 1995): 16.1

EUROPEAN COMMUNITIES (REAFFIRMATION OF SOVEREIGNTY OF UNITED KINGDOM PARLIAMENT)

X) Commons: (55) 1R: 24.2

FAIR EMPLOYMENT (DUTY ON NORTHERN IRELAND DEPARTMENTS) Mr M Connarty X) Commons: (163): 1R: 12.7

FAIR EMPLOYMENT (DUTY ON NORTHERN IRELAND INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD) Mr M Connarty X) Commons: (166) 1R: 13.7

FAMILY HOMES AND DOMESTIC VIOLENCE [HL] Lord Chancellor / Mr J M Taylor (Government)

A) Lords: (26,74,98) 1R: 9.2 2R: 23.2 SPBC: 9,15,16,22,28.3&19&24.4 Rep: 25.5 3R: 20.6

Commons: (141) 1R: 20.6 SRC: 26.6 2R: 27.6\* Comm (SC B): 4.7

PRep: order for reading discharged 2.11

X) Commons: (193) 1R: 7.11 (not printed) Mrs D Maddock FAMILY HOMES AND DOMESTIC VIOLENCE (No 2)

FINANCE Sir G Young / Lord Henley (Government)

A) Commons: (6,79) 1R: 6.12 2R: 17.1 Comm: 23,25,30.1 Remaining stages: 3&4.4 Comm: 23,25,30.1 Comm (SC D): 31.1-16.3 Rer Lords: (65) 1R: 18.4 All Stages : 28.4 Royal Assent (cap 4, 1995): 1.5

FINANCIAL SERVICES (AMENDMENT) [HL] Lord Haskell Z) Lords: (61) 1R: 5.4 2R: 3.5

FINANCING OF POLITICAL PARTIES Mr J Spellar
Y) Commons: (47) 1R: 8.2 (not printed)

FLOOD PREVENTION (SCOTLAND) Mr S Galbraith X) Commons: (108) 1R: 26.4

FORENSIC TESTING (ROAD DEATHS) Mr A Miller
Y) Commons: (112) 1R: 2.5 (not printed)

GAS Mr M Heseltine / Earl Ferrers (Government)

A) Commons: (60,103,184) 1R: 1.3 2R: 13.3 Comm (SC A): 21.3-27.4

Remaining stages: 15&16.5 LA: 1.11

Lords: (92,122,140) 1R: 17.5 2R: 6.6 Comm : 22 & 28.6 Rep: 18.10 3R: 25.10

Royal Assent (cap 45, 1995): 8.11

GENEVA CONVENTIONS (AMENDMENT) [HL] Lord Archer of Weston-Super-Mare / Mrs B Roche

Z) Lords: (80,109) 1R: 27.4 2R: 25.5 Comm; 14.6 Rep; 29.6\* 3R: 10.7\*

Commons: (159) 1R: 10.7 All stages: 14.7\*

Royal Assent (cap 27, 1995); 19.7

GOODS VEHICLE (LICENSING OF OPERATORS) [HL] Lord Chancellor / Attorney General (Government)

B) Lords: (76,93) 1R: 26.4 2R: 15.5 Jt Cttee: 17.5 OCD: 12.6 3R: 22.6

Commons (146) 1R: 22.6 All stages: 5.7\*

Royal Assent (cap 23, 1995): 19.7

GOVERNMENT PAPERWORK REDUCTION AND ELECTRONIC INFORMATION Mr D Shaw
Y) Commons: (63) 1R: 1.3 (not printed)

HEALTH AUTHORITIES Mrs V Bottomley / Baroness Cumberlege (Government)
A) Commons: (2,48,117) 1R:22.11 2R:12.12 Comm (SC A): 24.1-14.2 Remaining stages 21.2

LA: 26.6
Lords: (37,57,73) 1R: 22.2 2R: 6.3 Comm: 28,30.3 Rep: 24.4 3R: 4.5
Royal Assent (cap 17, 1995): 28.6

HEAVY GOODS VEHICLES (SAFETY) Mrs G Dunwoody
Y) Commons: (84) 1R: 21.3 (not printed)

HOME ENERGY CONSERVATION Mrs D Maddock / Baroness Hamwee Wi) Commons: (8,52) 1R: 14.12 2R: 20.1 MR: 7.2\* Comm (SC C): 8-15.2 Remaining stages: 17.3 Lords: (47) 1R: 21.3 2R: 18.4 Comm: 22.5 3R: 8.6\* Royal Assent (cap 10, 1995): 28.6

HOME RULE (SCOTLAND) Mr M Campbell
X) Commons: (34) 1R: 17.1

HOUSE OF COMMONS (ABOLITION)

Y) Commons: (169) 1R: 18.7 (not printed)

[HOUSE OF COMMONS (DISTRIBUTION OF SEATS) PROPOSED BILL Mr S Batiste Motion for leave to bring in, negatived: 28.2]

HUMAN RIGHTS [HL] Lord Lester of Herne Hill / Mr A Howarth

Z) Lords: (5,33,56) 1R: 22.11 2R: 25.1 Comm: 15.2 Rep: 29.3 3R: 1.5 Commons: (135) 1R: 14.6

HUMAN TISSUE (AMENDMENT) [HL] Lord Finsberg
Z) Lords: (85) 1R: 2.5 2R: 19.5 OCD: 5.6 3R: 13.6\*

INDUSTRIAL TRIBUNALS [HL] Lord Chancellor (Government)
B) Lords: (95) 1R: 18.5 2R: 5.6\* Jt Cttee: 7.6 OCD: 6.7

INSOLVENCY COMMISSION Mr A Coombs
Y) Commons: (90) 1R: 28.3 (not printed)

INTERPRETATION (AMENDMENT) Ms J Corston
Y) Commons: (119) 1R: 9.5

JOBSEEKERS Mr P Lilley / Lord Mackay of Ardbrecknish (Government)
A) Commons: (5,65,126) 1R: 1.12 2R: 10.1 Comm (SC B): 24.1-7.3 Remaining stages: 22&23.3

LA: 26.6

Lords: (49,82,90,91) 1R: 27.3 2R: 3.4 Comm: 20,25,27.4

Comm on recommitment: 11.5 Rep: 15&16.5 3R: 23.5

Royal Assent (cap 18, 1995): 28.6

LAND REGISTERS (SCOTLAND) Mr B Walker / Earl of Dundonald

Y) Commons: (51) 1R: 15.2 All stages: 21.4\*

Lords: (69) 1R: 24.4 2R: 23.5 OCD: 7.6 3R: 20.6\*

Royal Assent (cap 14, 1995): 28.6

LAW REFORM (SUCCESSION) [HL] Lord Chancellor / Mr J M Taylor (Government)

A) Lords: (21,38) 1R: 31.1 2R: 13.2 Comm: 27.2 Rep: 27.3\* 3R: 2.5\*

Commons: (114) 1R: 2.5 SRC: 22.5 2R: 23.5\* Comm (SC E): 14.6

Remaining stages: 31.10\*

Royal Assent (cap 41, 1995): 8.11

LEASEHOLDERS' PROTECTION Mr P Merchant
Y) Commons: (127) 1R: 7.6 (not printed)

4983212

LEGITIMATED PERSONS (SUCCESSION TO TITLES) [HL] Lord Kilmarnock
Z) Lords: (22) 1R: 31.1 2R: 8.3 (Deb adjourned)

LICENSING (SUNDAY HOURS) Mr M Howard / Baroness Blatch (Government)

A) Commons: (44,148) 1R: 3.2 2R: 15.2 Comm (SC E): 14.3 Remaining stages: 5.4

LA: 17.7

Lords: (62,96) 1R: 5.4 2R: 2.5 Comm: 18.5 Rep: 13.6\* 3R: 26.6

Royal Assent (cap 33, 1995): 19.7

LONG-TERM UNEMPLOYED (RECRUITMENT) (NORTHERN IRELAND) Mr M Connarty

Y) Commons: (171) 1R: 19.7

MEDIA (DIVERSITY) Mr C Mullin
Y) Commons: (30) 1R: 11.1 Bill withdrawn: 27.6

MEDICAL (PROFESSIONAL PERFORMANCE) Mrs V Bottomley / Baroness Cumberlege (Government)

A) Commons: (83,187) 1R: 16.3 2R: 25.4 Comm (SC A): 2-16.5 Remaining stages: 12.6

LA: 6.11

Lords: (107,136,141) 1R: 13.6 2R: 29.6 Comm: 21.7 Rep: 24.10 3R: 1.11

Royal Assent (cap 51, 1995): 8.11

MENTAL HEALTH (PATIENTS IN THE COMMUNITY) [HL] Baroness Cumberlege / Mrs V Bottomley (Gov)

A) Lords: (31,64,84,142) 1R: 15.2 2R: 16.3 Comm: 486.4 Rep: 1.5 3R: 11.5 CA: 7.11

Commons: (122,162) 1R: 11.5 2R: 20.6 Comm: (SC F): 29.6-11.7 Remaining stages: 26.10

Royal Assent (cap 52, 1995): 8.11

 MERCHANT SHIPPING [HL]
 Lord Chancellor / Attorney General
 (Government)

 B)
 Lords: (59,88)
 1R: 5.4
 2R: 20.4
 JtCttee: 3.5
 OCD: 12.6
 3R: 22.6\*

 Commons: (149)
 1R: 26.6
 All stages: 5.7\*

 Royal Assent (cap 21, 1995): 19.7

MERCHANT SHIPPING (INQUIRIES AND INVESTIGATIONS) AMENDMENT Mr N Spearing
X) Commons: (101) 1R: 19.4

METRICATION (REMOVAL OF PENALTIES) Sir R Moate
X) Commons: (192) 1R: 7.11 (not printed)

MOTOR VEHICLES INSURANCE CERTIFICATE DISPLAY Mr B Dunn
Y) Commons: (41) 1R: 31.1 (not printed)

NAMING CEREMONIES AND PARENTAL RESPONSIBILITIES Mr F Field
Y) Commons: (125) 1R: 23.5

NATIONAL HEALTH PATIENT ACCOMMODATION [HL]

Z) Lords: (11) 1R: 7.12 2R: 18.1 OCD: 7.2 3R: 20.2\*

Commons: (82) 1R: 15.3

NATIONAL HEALTH SERVICE (AMENDMENT) Mr J Austin-Walker / Baroness Gardner of Parkes

X) Commons: (91,147) 1R: 29.3 2R: 31.3 MR: 18.4\* Remaining stages: 21.4 LA: 14.7

Lords: (71) 1R: 24.4 2R: 22.5 OCD: 7.6 3R: 19.6

Royal Assent (cap 31, 1995): 19.7

NATURAL DISASTERS (SCOTLAND) Mr G McMaster
W12) Commons: (19) 1R: 14.12

NORTHERN IRELAND (REMISSION OF SENTENCES) Sir P Mayhew (Government)

A) Commons: (183) 1R: 26.10 All stages: 30.10

Lords: (144) 1R: 31.10 All stages: 2.11

Royal Assent (cap 47, 1995): 8.11

OLYMPIC SYMBOL ETC (PROTECTION) Mr N Winterton / Lord Brabazon of Tara
W13) Commons: (20,111) 1R: 14.12 2R: 3.2 Remaining stages: 10.2\* LA: 14.7
Lords (27,53) 1R: 13.2 2R: 2.3 Comm: 28.3 Rep: 24.4\* 3R: 1.5\*
Royal Assent (cap 32, 1995): 19.7

PARDON FOR SOLDIERS OF THE GREAT WAR Mr A Mackinlay X) Commons: (161) 1R: 11.7

PARLIAMENTARY ELECTIONS Mr J Rooker X) Commons: (93) 1R: 30.3

PATIENT'S RIGHTS Mrs A Mahon
Y) Commons: (194) 1R: 7.11 (not printed)

[PEACE AND FREEDOM DAY PROPOSED BILL Mr D Atkinson Motion for leave to bring in, negatived: 5.7]

PENSIONS [HL] Lord Mackay of Ardbrecknish / Mr P Lilley (Government)

A) Lords: (14,35,44,127) 1R: 15.12 2R: 24.1 Comm: 7,13,16,20,21.2 Rep: 13 & 14.3

3R: 21.3 CA: 12.7

Commons: (87,138) 1R: 21.3 2R: 24.4 Comm (SC D): 2.5-27.6 Remaining stages 4&5.7

Royal Assent (cap 26, 1995): 19.7

PENSIONS (DIVORCE) Mr H Cohen Y) Commons: (38) 1R: 25.1

PET ANIMAL WELFARE Mr T Banks
Y) Commons: (172) 1R: 18.10 (not printed)

PREVENTION OF FRAUD (REGISTRATION) Mr M Stephen X) Commons: (29) 1R: 16.12

PRISONERS (RETURN TO CUSTODY)

W17) Commons: (24) 1R: 14.12 All stages 21.4\*

Lords: (72) 1R: 24.4 2R: 16.5 OCD: 15.6 3R: 22.6\*

Royal Assent (cap 16, 1995): 28.6

PRIVATE INTERNATIONAL LAW (MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS) [HL] Lord Chancellor / Mr J M Taylor (Gov)

A) Lords: (6,39,51) 1R: 24.11 2R: 6.12 SPBC: 14.12 & 16,18,19,23,26,31.1 & 1.3 Rep: 27.3 3R: 2.5

Commons: (113) 1R: 2.5 SRC: 7.6 2R: 12.6\* Comm (SC E): 27.6 Remaining stages: 31.10 Royal Assent (cap 42, 1995): 8.11

PROCEEDS OF CRIME Sir J Hannam / Lord Chesham
W3) Commons: (10,86) 1R: 14.12 2R: 3.2 Comm (SC C): 15-29.3 Rep: 31.3
Lords: (58) 1R: 4.4 2R: 26.4 OCD: 5.6 3R: 12.6
Royal Assent (cap 11,1995): 28.6

PROCEEDS OF CRIME (SCOTLAND) [HL] Lord Rodger of Earlsferry / Mr M Forsyth (Government)

B) Lords: (101,116) 1R: 8.6 2R: 19.6\* JtCttee: 21.6 OCD: 20.7 3R: 23.10\*

Commons: (174) 1R: 23.10 All stages: 31.10\*

Royal Assent (cap 43, 1995): 8.11

PROFESSIONAL FOOTBALL COMPLIANCE Ms K Hoey

Y) Commons: (109) 1R: 26.4 (not printed)

PROFESSIONS SUPPLEMENTARY TO MEDICINE (AMENDMENT) [HL] Lord Stallard Z) Lords: (7) 1R: 24.11 Bill withdrawn 20.2

PROSECUTION PRIVATISATION Mr J Brazier
Y) Commons: (142) 1R: 21.6 (not printed)

PROTECTION OF ANIMALS Mr T Banks W15) Commons: (22) 1R: 14.12

PROTECTION OF ANIMALS (AMENDMENT) Mr H Greenway

Y) Commons: (36) 1R: 18.1

PROTECTION OF CALVES (EXPORT) Mr E Martlew W20) Commons: (27) 1R: 14.12

RAILWAY COMMUNITIES (JOB CREATION) Mr H Bayley
Y) Commons: (160) 1R: 11.7 (not printed)

RAPE VICTIMS COMPENSATION Mr J Austin-Walker
X) Commons: (68) 1R: 7.3 (not printed) Bill withdrawn: 20.4

REFERENDUM Mrs T Gorman W6) Commons: (13) 1R: 14.12 2R: 24.2 (Deb adjourned) 2R: 28.4 (negatived)\*

REFERENDUM (SINGLE CURRENCY) Mr N Budgen W8) Commons: (15) 1R: 14.12

REGISTRATION OF FOSTERING AGENCIES Ms A Coffey

Y) Commons: (178) 1R: 24.10 (not printed)

REGULATION OF DIET INDUSTRY Mrs A Mahon
X) Commons: (45) 1R: 7.2 2R: 31.3 (Deb adjourned)

REPRESENTATION OF THE PEOPLE (AMENDMENT) Mr J Rooker
X) Commons: (130) 1R: 13.6

REPRESENTATION OF THE PEOPLE (AMENDMENT) (No 2) Mr H Barnes
Y) Commons: (186) 1R: 1.11

RIGHT TO WORK Sir R Howell
X) Commons: (158) 1R: 13.7

1653

N 21 II

ROAD TRAFFIC (NEW DRIVERS) Dr M Clark / Lord Astor of Hever
W11) Commons: (18,98) 1R: 14.12 2R: 3.2 Comm (SC C ): 5-19.4 Remaining stages: 28.4
Lords: (83) 1R: 1.5 2R: 19.5 OCD: 7.6 3R: 19.6\*
Royal Assent (cap 13, 1995): 28.6

ROAD TRAFFIC REDUCTION Mr C Dafis Y) Commons: (105) 1R: 25.4

SALE OF GOODS (AMENDMENT) [HL] Lord Mustill / Mr G Streeter

Z) Lords:(63) 1R:6.4 2R: 3.5 OCD: 8.6 3R: 27.6

Commons: (154) 1R: 28.6 All stages: 14.7\*

Royal Assent (cap 28, 1995): 19.7

SCHOOL TRANSPORT SAFETY Mr J Hood Y) Commons: (88) 1R: 22.3

SEXUAL OFFENCES (AMENDMENT) [HL] Lord Hylton / Mr M Alison
Z) Lords: (25) 1R: 7.2 2R: 15.3 Comm: 3.4 3R: 19.4\*
Commons: (116) 1R: 3.5

SEXUAL ORIENTATION DISCRIMINATION [HL] Baroness Turner
Z) Lords: (106) 1R: 13.6 2R: 14.7

SOUTH AFRICA [HL] Baroness Chalker of Wallasey / Mr D Hurd (Government)

A) Lords: (15) 1R: 15.12 2R: 26.1 OCD: 13.2 3R: 20.2\*

Commons: (54) 1R: 20.2 All stages: 9.3

Royal Assent: (cap 3, 1995): 23.3

 SPORTS (DISCRIMINATION) [HL]
 Earl of Swinton

 Z)
 Lords: (66)
 1R: 19.4
 2R: 10.5
 OCD: 7.6
 3R: 3.7\*

SPORTS (DISCRIMINATION) (NO 2) Mr D Hinchliffe
X) Commons: (100) 1R: 19.4

STATUTE LAW (REPEALS) [HL] Lord Chancellor / Attorney General (Government)

B) Lords: (48,78) 1R: 22.3 2R: 20.4 JtCttee: 26.4 OCD: 12.6 3R: 22.6 Commons (145) 1R: 22.6 All stages: 31.10 Royal Assent (cap 44, 1995): 8.11

TAMPONS (SAFETY) Ms D Primarolo X) Commons: (76) 1R: 8.3

TAXIS (PROTECTION OF PASSENGERS) Ms J Kennedy
X) Commons: (75) 1R: 8.3 (not printed)

TELEVISION SPORT (PUBLIC ACCESS) Mr B Grocott
Y) Commons: (53) 1R: 21.2

TOBACCO PRODUCTS LABELLING Mr T Lewis
W4) Commons: (11) 1R: 14.12 2R: 17.2 (Deb adjourned)

TOBACCO SMOKING (PUBLIC PLACES) Ms T Jowell W14) Commons: (21) 1R: 14.12

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (COSTS OF INQUIRIES ETC)

Mr J Gummer / Viscount Ullswater (Government)

BA

A) Commons: (28) 1R: <u>15.12</u> 2R: 12.1 Comm (SC E): 17.5 Remaining stages: 20.6 Lords: (112) 1R: 21.6 2R: 3.7 Comm: 19.10 Rep: 30.10\* 3R: 3.11 Royal Assent (cap 49, 1995): 8.11

TRADE UNION EMPLOYMENT RIGHTS Mr A MacKinlay
Y) Commons: (181) 1R: 25.10 (not printed)

TRANSPORT OF ANIMALS FOR SLAUGHTER Mr B Olner W16) Commons: (23) 1R: 14.12 2R: 24.3 (Deb adjourned)

TRANSPORT (MOTORWAY SAFETY) Mrs C Gillan
Y) Commons: (102) 1R: 19.4 (not printed)

VALUING WOMEN'S UNWAGED WORK Ms M Gordon
X) Commons: (74) 1R: 8.3

VEGETARIANISM Mr T Banks
Y) Commons: (78) 1R: 8.3 (not printed)

WAR CRIMES (SUPPLEMENTARY PROVISIONS) [HL] Lord Campbell of Alloway / Mr C Townsend Z) Lords: (3,23,32) 1R: 17.11 2R: 7.12 Comm: 1.2 Rep: 15.2 3R: 23.2\* Commons: (89) 1R: 22.3

WAR WIDOWS AND PENSIONERS (EQUAL TREATMENT) Mr S Hughes
Y) Commons: (120) 1R: 10.5

WASTE PREVENTION Mr E Morley
X) Commons: (188) 1R: 2.11

WATER CHARGES (AMENDMENT) Mr P Tyler
X) Commons: (33) 1R: 16.1

WATER (CONSERVATION AND MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS) Ms H Jackson
Y) Commons: (185) 1R: 31.10

WELFARE OF CALVES (EXPORT) Mr C Mullin
X) Commons: (39) 1R: 26.1 Bill withdrawn: 27.6

WHISTLEBLOWER PROTECTION Dr T Wright
Y) Commons: (152) 1R: 28.6

WILD MAMMALS (PROTECTION)
W7) Commons: (14,167,190)
Hr. J. McFall / Baroness Nicol
1R: 14.12 2R: 3.3 Comm (SC A): 12& 13.7
Remaining stages: 14.7\*
Lords: (131,145) 1R: 17.7 2R: 19.10 Comm: 31.10 Rep; 2.11\* 3R: 3.11

WOMEN AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY Ms J Church
Y) Commons: (69) 1R: 7.3

WORKPLACE INJURY VICTIMS Mr A MacKinlay
Y) Commons: (46) 1R: 7.2

YOUTH SERVICE Mr P Kilfoyle
Y) Commons: (164) 1R: 12.7 (not printed)

# PRIVATE LEGISLATION: GENERAL NOTES

#### ABBREVIATIONS

First Reading
Second Reading
Bill committed (as yet the type of Committee is not known)
Bill committed to an unopposed committee (If two dates are given the last is the date on which the committee reported)
Bill committed to an opposed committee (If two dates are given the last is the date on which the committee reported)
Bill as amended by the Committee considered (Report stage) (House of Commons only)
Third Reading
Commons' amendments considered by the House of Lords
Lords' amendments considered by the House of Commons
Bill debated, otherwise the stages are taken formally. In the House of Commons this will be at 7 pm
Motion to revive the Bill from previous Sessions debated on the date given
Motion to suspend the Bill to subsequent Sessions

In the lists which follow, the Agent depositing the document is shown at the left-hand margin below the title by the following codes:

Provisional date for next stage - date supplied where known, ie P2R: 21.11.94 - provisional second reading

- 1 Rees & Freres, 1 The Sanctuary, London, SW1P 3JT, 0171-222 5381
- 2 Sharpe, Pritchard & Co, Queen Anne's Chambers, 3 Dean Farrar Street, London, SW1H 9JX, 0171-222 3551
- 3 Dyson Bell Martin, 1 Dean Farrar Street, London, SW1H ODY, 0171-222 9458
- 4 Sherwood & Co, 35 Great Peter Street, London, SW1P 3LR, 0171-222 0441
- 5 Vizards, 42/43 Bedford Row, London, WC1R 4JL, 0171-405 6302
- 6 Lewin Gregory & Co, 1 The Sanctuary, London, SW1P 3JT, 0171-222 5381

COPIES OF THE DOCUMENTS SHOULD BE OBTAINED FROM THE AGENTS.

MEMBERS MAY OBTAIN COPIES OF PRIVATE BILLS FROM THE VOTE OFFICE.

# TRANSPORT & WORKS ACT ORDERS

21 November 1994

This Act replaces Private Bill procedure for the authorisation of transport works projects

- A Application, made to the Transport Works Authorisation Branch of the DTp, received in the House
- O Final order, printed as Statutory Instrument, published by HMSO

In order to save space, the list is in an abbreviated form. The title of the Bill is followed by an indication of which House the Bill began its progress eg [HL] and then the session in which the original petition was deposited. Under this, at the left hand margin, the numbers denote the Agents who deposited the petition (see Private Legislation - General Notes). Then follow the dates of the various stages (eg 21.11.94 - 21 November 1994). Information in italics preceded by the letter P, indicates the next stage with provisional date where known.

ACCOMMODATION LEVEL CROSSINGS [HL] 94/95

Lords 1R: 11.1.95 2R: 16.2.95 UBC: 29.3.95 3R: 5.4.95 Commons 1R: 5.4.95 2R: 3.5.95 BC: 3.5.95 UBC: 17.5.95 Lords 3R: 26.10.95 (Deb) Royal Assent (cap viii, 1995): 8.11.95

**BIRMINGHAM ASSAY OFFICE 94/95** 

Commons 1R: 24.1.95 2R: 31.1.95 BC: 31.1.95 UBC: 3.5.95 BAC: 17.5.95 3R: 23.5.95 LA: 18.7.95 1R: 23.5.95 2R: 14.6.95 BC: 14.6.95 UBC: 28.6.95 3R: 12.7.95 Royal Assent (cap vi, 1995): 19.7.95

BODMIN MOOR COMMONS [HL] 93/94
2) Lords 1R: 12.1.94 2R: 7.6.94 (Deb) BC: 7.6.94 Susp: 25.10.94 OBC: 4.7.94-19.6.94 Susp: 26.10.95 PUBC: no date

BRITISH WATERWAYS [HL] 90/91
4) Lords 1R: 15.1.91 2R: 28.3.91 (Deb) OBC: 1.5-3.7.91 UBC: 18.7.91 Susp: 18.7.91
3R: 27.1.92 (Deb) & 4.3.92 (Deb) CA: 11.1.95
Commons 1R: 13.3.92 Susp: 12.3.92 2R: 17.5.93 (Deb) OBC: 22.6.93-25.10.94
Rev: 19.1.94 (Deb) Susp: 27.10.94 BAC: 13.12.94 3R: 11.1.95 Royal Assent (cap i, 1995): 16.1.95

CITY OF WESTMINSTER [HL] 93/94
2) Lords 1R: 12.1.94 2R: 16.2.94 UBC: 23.5.94 3R: 14.6.94 (Deb)
Commons 1R: 14.6.94 2R: 29.6.94 BC: 29.6.94 UBC: 7.7.94-20.10.94 Susp: 25.10.94 BAC: 26.6.95 (Deb adjourned) Susp: 1.11.95 (objected to)

KING'S COLLEGE LONDON [HL] 94/95

1R: 11.1.95 2R: 16.2.95 BC: 16.2.95 UBC: 6.7.95 Susp: 26.10.95 2) Lords P3R: no date

LETCHWORTH GARDEN CITY HERITAGE FOUNDATION 92/93

4) Commons 1R: 21.1.93 2R: 28.1.93 BC: 28.1.93 Susp: 28.10.93 OBC: 11.5.93-19.7.94 Susp: 25.10.94 BAC: 30.11.94 3R: 6.12.94 LA: 4.4.95 Lords 1R: 6.12.94 2R: 8.2.95 (Deb) BC: 8.2.95 OBC: 14-28.2.95 3R: 27.3.95 (Deb) Royal Assent (cap ii, 1995): 1.5.95

LONDON LOCAL AUTHORITIES [HL] 94/95
2) Lords 1R: 11.1.95 2R:19.4.95 (Deb) BC: 19.4.95 Susp: 26.10.95 POBC: no date

LONDON LOCAL AUTHORITIES (No 2) [HL] 92/93

2) Lords 1R: 19.1.93 2R: 18.2.93 BC: 18.2.93 OBC: 7-10.6.93 Susp: 28.10.93 Susp: 25.10.94 UBC: 8.12.94 3R: 7.2.95 CA: 31.10.95 Commons 1R: 7.2.95 2R: 21.2.95 BC: 21.2.95 OBC: 25.4.95-1.5.95 BAC: 18.10.95 3R: 31.10.95 Royal Assent (cap x, 1995): 8.11.95 TITLE OF ACT: LONDON LOCAL AUTHORITIES ACT 1995

MALVERN HILLS [HL] 92/93

TR: 19.1.93 2R: 8.3.93 (Deb) BC: 8.3.93 OBC: 28.6.93-18.10.93 Susp: 28.10.93 UBC: 17.12.93 3R: 15.2.94 (Deb) CA: 23.5.95 TR: 15.2.94 2R: 19.7.94 BC: 19.7.94 Susp: 25.10.94 UBC: 3.5.95 BAC: 17.5.95 3R: 23.5.95 Commons Royal Assent (cap iii, 1995): 28.6.95

QUEEN MARY AND WESTFIELD COLLEGE 94/95

Commons 1R: 24.1.95 2R: 19.4.95 (Deb) BC: 19.4.95 UBC: 17.5.95 3R: 3.7.95 (Deb)
Lords 1R: 4.7.95 2R: 19.7.95 (Deb) BC: 19.7.95 OBC: 17-18.10.95
3R: 30.10.95

Royal Assent (cap ix, 1995): 8.11.95

#### Complete List of Private Bills before Parliament this Session (continued)

RIVER CALDER (WELBECK SITE) [HL] 90/91

Lords 1R: 15.1.91 2R: 14.5.91 (Deb) Susp: 18.7.91 OBC: 24.6.91-1.6.92 Susp: 12.3.92 UBC: 21.1.93 Susp: 28.10.93 3R: 10.2.94 (Deb) Commons 1R: 10.2.94 2R: 24.5.94 BC: 24.5.94 Susp: 25.10.94 UBC: 13.7.95 Bill withdrawn: 23.10.95 2) Lords

SAINT PAUL'S CHURCHYARD 94/95

2) Commons 1R: 24.1.95 2R: 31.1.95 BC: 3.5.95 UBC: 13.7.95 BAC: 17.10.95 Susp: 24.10.95 *P3R: no date* 

SHEFFIELD ASSAY OFFICE 93/94

3) Commons 1R: 24.1.94 2R: 3.3.94 BC: 3.3.94 Susp: 25.10.94 UBC: 15.12.94

BAC: 17.1.95 3R: 25.1.95 LA: 28.6.95

Lords 1R: 25.1.95 2R: 14.2.95 BC: 14.2.95 UBC: 18.5.95 3R: 14.6.95

Royal Assent (cap. y. 1995): 19.7.05

Royal Assent (cap v, 1995): 19.7.95

#### APPLICATIONS FOR ORDERS UNDER THE TRANSPORT AND WORKS ACT 1992

Barking Barrage

(Copies from Barking & Dagenham LB, Legal Services, 0181-592 4500)

O: SI 1995/519 5.11.93

British Railways (Marylebone Diesel Depot)

(Copies from Sherwood & Co, 0171-222 0411) 16.2.94 O: SI 1995/1228

Chinnor & Princes Risborough Railway Extension

(Copies from Detheridge & Lyall, 01242 522456)

A: 27.2.95 O: SI 1995/2458

Elsecar Steam Railway (Copies from Sharpe Pritchard & Co, 0171-222 3551)

10.8.94 (withdrawn, resubmitted 12.12.94)

Forge Lane Horbury Level Crossing (Copies from Bombardier Prorail Ltd, 0924-271881)

11.7.95

Great Central (Nottingham) Railway (Copies from Sherwood & Co, 0171-222 0441)

2.8.94 O: SI 1995/2143

Greater Manchester (Light Rapid Transit System) (Airport Extension)

(Copies from Dyson Bell Martin, 0171-222 9458)

A: 28.10.94

Greater Manchester (Light Rapid Transit System) (Eccles Extension)

(Copies from Dyson, Bell Martin, 0171-222 9458)

12.4.95

Greater Manchester (Light Rapid Transit System) (Land Acquisition)

(Copies from Dyson Bell Martin, 0171-222 9458) A: 30.12.93 O: SI 1995/2383

Heathrow Express Railway Extension

(Copies from Sherwood & Co, 0171-222 0441) A: 15.9.94 (Received 30.10.94)

Heathrow Express Railway (Transfer) (Copies from Sherwood & Co, 0171-222 0441)

A: 23.2.94 O: SI 1995/1332

London Underground East London Line Extension

(Copies from London Underground Ltd, 0171-976 0906)

A: 30.11.93 (Received 14.12.93)

/continued

7010

SSN SSN

GSW.

Piccadilly Line (Heathrow T5 Extension)
(Copies from Sherwood & Co., 0171-222 0441)
A: 29.11.94

Railtrack (Conway Park Station, Birkenhead) (Copies from Rees & Freres, 0171-222 5381) A: 10.8.94 (Withdrawn 1.5.95)

Railtrack (Swinedyke Level Crossing) (Copies from Sherwood & Co, 0171-222 0441)

River Humber (Upper Burcom Cooling Works)
(Copies from Dyson Bell Martin, 0171-222 9458)
A: 4.6.93 (Application submitted: 16.4.93) O: SI 1994/1753

[River Usk Barrage (Copies from Sherwood & Co, 0171-222 0441) A: 23.6.93 Application refused 13.9.95]

Trafford Park Railway (Copies from Nabarro Nathanson, 0171-493 9933) A: 25.5.94 O: SI 1995/2446

# **CHURCH OF ENGLAND MEASURES**

Measures passed by the National Assembly of The Church (ie the General Synod) and subsequently considered by Parliament.

Measure no	Title	Paper no	Royal Assent
GSM 1 1995	Team and Group Ministries	HC 148	28.6
GSM 2 1995	Church of England (Miscellaneous Provisions)	HC 644	19.7

#### NORTHERN IRELAND LEGISLATION

Only legislation laid under Sch. 1 (1) of the Northern Ireland Act 1974 is included in this Section.

Proposal for a draft Order, and Explanatory Document, received in this office. Draft Order laid before Parliament

D

C Motion in House of Commons to approve Order debated and agreed to.

Similar motion in House of Lords

SC Draft Order considered by a Standing Committee on Statutory Instruments. (Formal approval by the 'nř

Ctel

Cort

(0)

61 (8)

TP.

no.

FRE

DP.

GH

DP. DO

Db.

RES

BP:

RE

萨

RE

DP

813

House next day unless otherwise shown).

Proposal for a draft Order considered in the Northern Ireland Committee. NIC

Urgent order (not in draft form) laid before Parliament.

Q Consequential Order (not in draft form) laid before Parliament

Taken formally

Statutory Instrument Number, shown after title

PR Provisional date for next stage ie. PR SC: 17.11.94 - provisional standing committee 17 November 1994

APPROPRIATION SI 1995/754 (NI 1) D: 14.2.95 C: 8.3.95 L: 8.3.95

APPROPRIATION (No 2) SI 1995/1969 (NI 11) D: 8.6.95 L: 22.6.95 C: 18.7.95

ARMAGH OBSERVATORY AND PLANETARIUM SI 1995/1622 (NI 7) P: 15.7.94 D: 16.5.95 L: 6.6.95 SC: 8.6.95 C: 12.6.95

ARTS COUNCIL SI 1995/1623 (NI 8)

P: 16.3.94 D: 16.5.95 L: 6.6.95 SC: 7.6.95 C: 12.6.95

**BUSINESS TENANCIES** 6.7.95

CHILDREN SI 1995/755 (NI 2)

P: 15.7.93 NIC: 17.2.94 D: 12.1.95 C: 8.2.95 L: 23.2.95

CHILDRENS' EVIDENCE SI 1995/757 (NI 3)

D: 9.2.95 SC: 28.2.95 C: 6.3.95\* L: 8.3.95

COMMISSION FOR COMPLAINTS P: 16.3.95

COUNTY COURTS (AMENDMENT) P: 11.5.95

DEREGULATION AND CONTRACTING OUT P: 25.9.95

EDUCATION P: 28.3.95

FAIR EMPLOYMENT (AMENDMENT) SI 1995/758 (NI 4)

P: 20.7.94 D: 26.1.95 SC: 22.2.95 L: 23.2.95 C: 28.2.95\*

FINANCIAL PROVISIONS SI 1995/2991 (NI 16) D: 17.10.95 SC: 1.11.95 L: 3.11.95 C: 7.11.95\*

HISTORIC MONUMENTS AND ARCHAEOLOGICAL OBJECTS SI 1995/1625 (NI 9)

P: 16.7.93 D: 3.4.95 SC: 9.5.95 C: 16.5.95 L: 18.5.95

JURIES P: 13 12 94

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS) SI 1995/759 (NI 5)

P: 26.5.94 D: 6.12.94 (Withdrawn and amended version relaid: 9.2.95) SC: 16.2.95

C: 20.2.95 L: 23.2.95

OMBUDSMAN P: 16.3.95

POLICE (AMENDMENT) SI 1995/2993 (NI 17) P: 25.4.95 D: 12.7.95 SC: 18.10.95 C: 19.10.95\* L: 3.11.95

ROAD TRAFFIC SI 1995/2994 (NI 18) P: 20.1.95 D: 10.7.95 SC: 17.10.95 C: 19.10.95\* L: 3.11.95

SLAUGHTER OF ANIMALS AND MEAT PROCESSING

P: 6.3.91 (new proposals to be published in due course)

STREET WORKS P: 10.3.95

TRADE UNION AND LABOUR RELATIONS SI 1995/1980 (NI 12)

P: 16.12.94 D: 20.6.95 SC: 4.7.95 C: 5.7.95\* L: 13.7.95

WILDLIFE (AMENDMENT) SI 1995/760 (NI 6)

P: 29.6.94 D: 30.1.95 SC: 28.2.95 C: 6.3.95\* L: 8.3.95

C

# **DEREGULATION AND CONTRACTING OUT ACT 1994** SECTION 3 (3) ORDERS **PROCEEDINGS AS AT 8 NOVEMBER 1995**

draft proposal and explanatory memorandum laid

draft proposal considered by Deregulation (C - Commons) / Delegated Powers Scrutiny Cttee (L - Lords) followed Cttee

by the paper number of the report and the recommendation of the Committees (see below)

DO draft order laid

draft order considered by Commons, (formal unless noted)

draft order considered by Lords, (formal unless noted) 1

P provisional date

#### Committee recommendation

a draft order in the same terms as the proposal should be laid before the House

b) proposal should be amended before a draft order is laid before the House

the order-making power should not be used in respect of the proposals c)

d) draft order should be approved \* indicates Committees recommendation was agreed after a division

draft order should not be approved

BUILDING SOCIETIES

DP: 9.5.95 C Cttee: (HC 628) L Cttee: (HLP 76) (b)
DO: 16.10.95 C Ctee: (HC 817) L Cttee: HLP 108) (d)

CORN RETURNS ACT 1882

DP: 11.7.95

FAIR TRADING ACT 1973 (Amendment) (Merger Reference Time Limits)

DP: 6.6.95 C Cttee: (HC 702) L Cttee: (HLP 94) (a)

FRIENDLY SOCIETIES ACT 1992

DP: 17.7.95

GREYHOUND RACING

LENGTH OF THE SCHOOL DAY

DP: 3.7.95 C Cttee: (HC 791) L Cttee: (HLP 103) (a)

RESOLUTIONS OF PRIVATE COMPANIES

DP: 23.10.95

RESTRICTIVE TRADE PRACTICES ACT 1976 (Amendment) (Time Limits)

DP: 6.6.95 C Cttee: (HC 702) L Cttee: (HLP 94) (a)

RESTRICTIVE TRADE PRACTICES ACT 1976 (Amendment) (Variation of Exempt Agreements)

DP: 6.6.95 C Cttee: (HC 702) L Cttee: (HLP 94) (b)

SALMON FISHERIES (SCOTLAND) ACT 1868

DP: 30.10.95

3.11.95

SLAUGHTERHOUSES ACT 1974 and SLAUGHTER OF ANIMALS (SCOTLAND) ACT 1980

DP: 16.10.95

SUNDAY DANCING

DP: 19.6.95 C Cttee: (HC 817) LCttee: (HLP 102) (c)

# PUBLIC GENERAL ACTS RECEIVING ROYAL ASSENT

1.5 25.6 19.7 19.7 19.7 8.11 8.11

Date	Cap No	<u>Title</u>
	1994	
16.12	41	Consolidated Fund (No 2)
	1995	
101		
16.1 23.3	1	European Communities (Finance)
23.3	2 3	Consolidated Fund South Africa
1.5	4	Finance
1.5	5	Building Societies (Joint Account Holders)
1.5	6	Civil Evidence (Family Mediation) (Scotland)
1.5	7	Requirements of Writing (Scotland)
15.5	8	Agricultural Tenancies
28.6	9	Commonwealth Development Corporation
28.6	10	Home Energy Conservation
28.6	11	Proceeds of Crime
28.6	12	Carers (Recognition and Services)
28.6	13	Road Traffic (New Drivers)
28.6	14	Land Registers (Scotland)
28.6	15	Activity Centres (Young Persons' Safety)
28.6	16	Prisoners (Return to Custody)
28.6	17	Health Authorities
28.6	18	Jobseekers
19.7	19	Appropriation
19.7	20	Criminal Justice (Scotland)
19.7	21	Merchant Shipping
19.7	22	Shipping and Trading Interests (Protection)
19.7	23	Goods Vehicle (Licensing of Operators)
19.7	24	Crown Agents
19.7 19.7	25	Environment
19.7	26 27	Pensions Geneva Conventions (Amendment)
19.7	28	Sale of Goods (Amendment)
19.7	29	Insurance Companies (Reserves)
19.7	30	Landlord and Tenant (Covenants)
19.7	31	National Health Service (Amendment)
19.7	32	Olympic Symbol etc (Protection)
19.7	33	Licensing (Sunday Hours)
19.7	34	Child Support
19.7	35	Criminal Appeal
19.7	36	Children (Scotland)
8.11	37	Atomic Energy Authority
8.11	38	Civil Evidence
8.11	39	Criminal Law (Consolidation) (Scotland)
8.11	40	Criminal Procedure (Consequential Provisions) (Scotland)
8.11	41	Law Reform (Succession)
8.11	42	Private International Law (Miscellaneous Provisions)
8.11	43	Proceeds of Crime (Scotland)
8.11	44	Statute Law (Repeals)
8.11 8.11	45	Gas
8.11	46	Criminal Procedure (Scotland)
8.11	47 48	Northern Ireland (Remission of Sentences)
8.11	49	Charities (Amendment)
8.11	50	Town and Country Planning (Costs of Inquiries etc) Disability Discrimination
8.11	51	Medical (Professional Performance)
8.11	52	Mental Health (Patients in the Community)
8.11	53	Criminal Injuries Compensation
755734775	ALICANOTE CO.	ominar injurios compunsation

# LOCAL AND PERSONAL ACTS RECEIVING ROYAL ASSENT

Date	Cap No	<u>Title</u>
16.1	i	British Waterways
1.5	ii	Letchworth Garden City Heritage Foundation
28.6	iii	Malvern Hills
19.7	iv	Bells Bridge Order Confirmation
19.7	V	Sheffield Assay Office
19.7	vi	Birmingham Assay Office
8.11	vii	Loch Leven and Lochaber Water Power Order Confirmation
8.11	viii	Accommodation Level Crossings
8.11	ix	Queen Mary and Westfield College
8.11	×	London Local Authorities

# PUBLIC BILLS - SOME BASIC FIGURES

The following table notes the number of Bills in the various categories which were introduced and the numbers which were successful.

Categories of Bill and codes (see key to Section C1)	Number Introduced	Number Unsuccessful	Number receiving Royal Assent	
GOVERNMENT BILLS				
Consolidation Bills (B) Other Government Bills (A)	8 30	Short Disgo Onton C	8 29	. 18
Total Government Bills (A,B)	38	1	37	
20	The second			- (1)
PRIVATE MEMBERS' BILLS				
Ballot Bills (W) SO No 58 Bills (X) Ten Minute Rule Bills (Y) Lords' Private Members Bills (Z)	20 32 52 9	11 31 49 5	9 1 3 4	
Total Private Members' Bills (W,X,Y,Z)	113	96	17	
TOTAL PUBLIC BILLS	151	97	54	

- - 2 The number of motions for leave to bring in ten minute rule bills which were negatived was 4.

# SUBJECT INDEX TO WHITE PAPERS

Child Support - Cm 2745 - 23,1.95
Citizen's Charter - Cm 2970 - 26,9.95
Civil Service - Cm 2748 - 26,1.95
Competitiveness - Cm 2867 - 22,5.95
Competitiveness - Cm 2867 - 22,5.95
Compliance Cost Assessments: 1 November 1993 - 30 June 1994 - Cm 2719 - 15,12.94
Compliance Cost Assessments: 1 July 1994 - 31 December 1994 - Cm 2881 - 13,6.95
Defence - Defence Estimates - Cm 2800 - 3,5.95
Disabled - discrimination - Cm 2729 - 12,1.95
Divorce - Cm 2799 - 27,4.95
Drugs - strategy 1995-1998 - Cm 2846 - 10,5.95
Environment - Common Inheritance - Cm 2822 - 29,3.95
European Community - Budget 1995 - Cm 2824 - 27,4.95
European Union - developments July-December 1994 - Cm 2798 - 26,4.95
Expenditure Plans 1995-96 to 1997-98
Cabinet Office, Privy Council Office and Parliament - Cm 2820 - 1,3.95
Chancellor of the Exchequer's Departments - Cm 2817 - 9,3.95
Customs and Excise - Cm 2818 - 7,3.95
Department of Employment - Cm 2805 - 10,3.95
Department of Employment - Cm 2805 - 10,3.95
Department of Health and OPCS - Cm 2812 - 6,3.95
Department of National Heritage - Cm 2811 - 9,3.95
Department of Trade and Industry - Cm 2804 - 2,3.95
Department of Trade and Industry - Cm 2804 - 2,3.95
Department of Trade and Industry - Cm 2804 - 2,3.95
Foreign and Commonwealth Office and ODA - Cm 2802 - 8,3.95
Inland Revenue - Cm 2819 - 7,3.95
Lord Chancellor's and Law Officers' Departments - Cm 2809 - 7,3.95
Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food and Intervention Board - Cm 2803 - 3,3.95
Ministry of Defence - Cm 2816 - 10,3.95
Scottish Office and HM Chief Inspector of Schools Wales - Cm 2815 - 9,3.95

Film - British Film Industry - Cm 2884 - 6.6.95 Housing - Our Future Homes - Cm 2901 - 27.5.95 Nuclear power - Cm 2860 - 9.5.95 Procurement - Government - Cm 2840 - 22.5.95

Public Expenditure - statistical supplement to the Financial Statement and Budget Report 1995-96 - Cm 2821 - 24.2.95 Radioactive waste - Cm 2919 - 4.7.95

Radioactive waste - Cm 2919 - 4.7.95 Rural England - Cm 3016 - 17.10.95

#### SUBJECT INDEX TO GREEN PAPERS AND CONSULTATION DOCUMENTS

di

COM

COM

COM

Ш

COM

and)

COM

COMP

COM

CON

Depe

CON

CON THE

CO De

CO

The following is a list of Green Papers (a term used to cover all consultation documents, discussion papers, and other items which set out proposals which are at a formative or uncomplicated stage and are issued to solicit comment) received by the Public Information Office in the 1994-95 Session. The non-appearance of an item in this list cannot be taken as evidence that such a title does not exist. Most items are published or 'made available' by individual Government departments or agencies, from whom copies should be sought. (Some also appear in the Chadwyck Healey Catalogue of British Official Publications, not published by HMSO). The few that are HMSO published items have a Command Paper number or other reference attached. Details of the consultation period and issuing office address may be found in the edition of the Weekly Information Bulletin next following the date of receipt. Dates underlined refer to 1994.

ACCOUNTING - Better accounting for the taxpayers' money: resource accounting and budgeting in Government. Cm 2929. HMSO. [26.7]

AGRICULTURE - Proposed changes to the Plant Varieties and Seeds Acts 1964. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food. [18.11]

AGRICULTURE - Future direction of the apples sector. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food. [10.4]

AGRICULTURE - Ornamental, fruit and vegetable propagating material and plants marketing directives. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food. [20.4]

AIR TRANSPORT - Night flights at Heathrow, Gatwick and Stansted airports: proposals for restrictions from 22 October 1995. Department of Transport. [13.3]

AIR TRANSPORT - Night flights at Heathrow, Gatwick and Stansted Airports: proposals for restrictions from 22 October 1995. Supplement to March 1995 consultation paper. Department of Transport. [13.5]

AIR TRANSPORT - Review on EC airport slot allocation rules. Department of Transport. [24.5]

ANIMAL HEALTH - Draft AMELIA: parallel imports of veterinary medicines. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries & Food. [28.9]

ANIMAL WELFARE - Review of welfare of pigs kept outdoors. Farm Animal Welfare Council. [30.11]

ANIMAL WELFARE - Licensing scheme for animal transporters. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food, Animal Welfare Division. [23.10]

ARBITRATION - Consultation paper and draft clauses of Bill. Copies (2 documents) from Department of Trade & Industry. [30.7]

BANKING - Implementation of the Deposit Guarantee Directive. HM Treasury. [8.11]

BETTING - Proposed changes to the law on greyhound totes. Home Office. [28.11]

BETTING - Proposed changes to betting licensing. Home Office. [31.1]

BETTING - Deregulation: gaming machines and facilities in betting offices. Home Office, 129.31

BETTING (NORTHERN IRELAND) - Sunday racing, betting and sport. Northern Ireland Office. [31.1]

BIOTECHNOLOGY - Proposal for amending the Genetically Modified Organisms (Deliberate Release) Regulations 1992. Department of the Environment. [2.12]

BOUNDARY COMMISSION (ENGLAND) - Modified recommendation to the name of the parliamentary constituency of Knowsley North. Boundary Commission for England. [17.11]

BOUNDARY COMMISSION (ENGLAND) - Further modified recommendations for two parliamentary constituencies in Lambeth and Southwark. Boundary Commission for England. [19.1]

BOUNDARY COMMISSION (SCOTLAND) - Provisional recommendations for European parliamentary constituency boundaries in Scotland. Boundary Commission for Scotland. [23.8]

BROADCASTING - New Channel 5 licence. Copies available for scrutiny in the library of the Independent Television Commission's London and regional offices and at selected public libraries in the UK. Telephone Independent Television Commission 0171-255 3000 for details. [2.5]

BROADCASTING - Media ownership: the Government's proposals. Cm 2872. HMSO. [23.5]

BROADCASTING - Digital terrestrial broadcasting: the Government's proposals. [10.8]

BUILDING REGULATIONS - Proposals for amendments to the Building (Approved Inspectors) etc. Regulations 1985 and the Building Regulations 1991. Department of the Environment. [22.11]

CHARITIES - Accounting draft regulations. Home Office. [27.1]

制

and

CHARITIES - Draft guidelines for funders of voluntary organisations. Home Office. [27.1]

CHEMICAL WEAPONS - Implications of chemical weapons convention implementation for industry. Department of Trade and Industry. [31.1]

CHEMICAL WEAPONS - Chemical weapons convention: consultation paper on a bill to implement the chemical weapons convention in the UK. Department of Trade and Industry [19,7]

CHILDREN - Employment of children. Department of Health. [30.10]

COMMUNITY CARE - Community care development programme. Department of Health. [28.7]

COMMUNITY SENTENCING - Strengthening punishment in the community. Cm 2780. HMSO. [15.3]

COMPANIES - Proposals to free small companies from accounting standards. Department of Trade and Industry. [22,11]

COMPANY LAW - Company law review: proposals for reform of part xii of the Companies Act 1985. Department of Trade and Industry. [17.11]

COMPANY LAW - Law Commission feasibility study on reform for private companies of company law. Department of Trade and Industry. [30.11]

COMPANY LAW - Tackling late payment: stating payment policies in the directors' report. Department of Trade and Industry. [28.2]

COMPANY LAW - Resolutions of private companies. Department of Trade and Industry. [2.3]

COMPANY LAW - Simpler procedures for summary financial statements. Department of Trade and Industry. [22.3]

COMPANY LAW - Model articles of association for partnership companies (table g). Department of Trade and Industry. [31.3]

COMPANY LAW - Proposals for reform of part vi of the Companies Act 1985. Department of Trade and Industry. [20.4]

COMPANY LAW - Accounting simplifications. Department of Trade and Industry [31.5]

COMPANY LAW - Accounting simplifications and tackling late payment: consultation on draft regulations. Department of Trade & Industry. [30.10]

COMPANY TAXATION - Draft legislation on loans to participators. Inland Revenue. [25.7]

CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY - Draft Income Tax (Sub-Contractors in the Construction Industry) (Amendment) Regulations. Inland Revenue. [1.3]

CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY - Latent defects liability and build insurance. Department of the Environment. [12.4]

CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY - Fair construction contracts. Department of the Environment, Scottish Office. [17.5]

CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY - Review of regional aggregates working parties and the national co-ordinating group. Department of the Environment. [28.5]

CONSUMER AFFAIRS - Document and draft Bill on the law relating to security over moveable property in Scotland. Department of Trade and Industry. [17.11]

CONSUMER AFFAIRS - Proposals to make compliance with the package travel regulations easier. Department of Trade and Industry. [24.2]

CONSUMER AFFAIRS - Pyramid selling and similar trading schemes (2nd paper is a comments booklet). Department of Trade and Industry. [16.3]

CONSUMER AFFAIRS - Discussion paper on multiple agreements and section 18 of the Consumer Credit Act 1974.

Office of Fair Trading [6,6]

CONSUMER AFFAIRS - EC proposal for a directive on price indications. Department of Trade & Industry. [3.8]

CONSUMER AFFAIRS - Proposals to simplify consumer credit legislation. Department of Trade & Industry. [17.8]

CONSUMER SAFETY - Draft Gas Appliances (Safety) Regulations 1994. Department of Trade and Industry. [2.12]

CONSUMER SAFETY - Proposals to revoke the Cooking Utensils (Safety) Regulations 1972. Department of Trade and Industry. [25.1]

CONSUMER SAFETY - Draft regulations to implement the EC directive on nitrosamines in babies' rubber teats and soothers. Department of Trade and Industry. [27.1]

COPYRIGHT - EC directive 93/98/EEC harmonising the term of protection of copyright and certain related rights: implementation of certain aspects in the UK. Department of Trade and Industry. [4.1]

COUNCIL TENANCIES - Anti-social behaviour on council estates - probationary tenancies. Department of the Environment. [5.4]

COURTS - Appeals to the Court of Appeal (Civil Division), leave to appeal: proposals to extend the leave requirement. Lord Chancellor's Department. [17.2]

Gé

De

8

BN

CRIMINAL LAW - Disclosure. Cm 2864. HMSO. [16.5]

DEFENCE - Documents proposing the closures of RAF Scampton and RAF Finningley. (2 documents). Ministry of Defence. [21.11]

DEFENCE - Proposed establishment of a defence helicopter flying school. Ministry of Defence. [8.12]

DEFENCE - UKLF district restructuring. Ministry of Defence. [19.12]

DEFENCE - Joint service command and staff college. Ministry of Defence. [18.1]

DEFENCE - Proposed rationalisation of headquarters logistics command. Ministry of Defence. [19.1]

DEFENCE - Draft reserve forces legislation. Ministry of Defence, [30,3]

DEREGULATION - Draft regulation to amend the Industrial and Provident Societies Acts 1965 & 1967; the Friendly and Industrial and Provident Societies Act 1968 and the Friendly Societies Act 1974 through an Order made under Section 1 of the Deregulation & Contracting Out Act 1994. HM Treasury. [6.4]

DEREGULATION - Draft regulations to amend the Friendly Societies Act 1992 through an Order made under Section 1 of the Deregulation & Contracting Out Act 1994. HM Treasury. [6.4]

DEREGULATION - Proposed changes to the law on Sunday observance and liquor licensing relating to public dancing on Sundays through an Order under Section 1 of the Deregulation and Contracting Out Act 1994. Home Office [28,4]

DEREGULATION - Good enforcement, a model appeals mechanism: consultation paper on Section 6 of the Deregulation & Contracting Out Act 1994. Department of Trade & Industry [22.5]

DRUGS - Drug prevention and schools draft circular. Department for Education. [10.11]

DRUGS - Proposals to restrict the sale or supply of slimming drugs under the Medicines Act 1968. Department of Health. [5.5]

EDUCATION - Headteacher's leadership and management programme. Profiles of new teachers' competences (2 papers). Teacher Training Agency. [5.11]

EDUCATION - Review of higher education. Department for Education. [17.11]

EDUCATION - Accreditation system for providers of initial training for schoolteachers. Teacher Training Agency. [13.12]

EDUCATION - Licensed teachers, overseas trained teachers and registered teachers schemes. Teacher Training Agency. [10.1]

EDUCATION - Future of the Teachers' Pensions Agency. Department for Education. [25.1]

EDUCATION - 1995 school and college performance tables. Department for Education. [1.3]

EDUCATION - Ethnic monitoring of school pupils. Department for Education. [28.3]

EDUCATION - Schools access initiative. Department for Education. [31.3]

EDUCATION - Superhighways for education. HMSO. [24.4]

EDUCATION - Proposals to give pupils in schools and colleges better guidance in making career decisions. Employment Department [15.6]

EDUCATION - Education (school premises) regulations. Department for Education & Employment. [14.8]

EDUCATION - Draft Special Educational Needs Tribunal Regulations 1995. Department for Education and Employment. [11.9]

EDUCATION - Removing the requirement to publish statutory proposals to establish nursery classes in the maintained sector. Department for Education & Employment. [26.9]

EDUCATION (SCOTLAND) - Options for the future relationship between the Scottish Examination Board and the Scottish Vocational Education Council. Scottish Office. [31,3]

EDUCATION (SCOTLAND) - Future of Scottish pre-school education. Scottish Office Education Department. [15.8]

EDUCATION (WALES) - Supply of school places in Wales, draft advice circular. Welsh Office. [4.11]

200

EDUCATION (WALES) - A bright future: getting the best for every pupil at school in Wales. Welsh Office. [5.4]

ELECTRICITY - Competitive electricity market from 1998: observations on the issues involved by the Director General of Electricity Supply. Office of Electricity Regulation. [16.1]

EMERGENCY PROVISIONS (NORTHERN IRELAND) - Revised draft codes of practice relating to the Prevention of Terrorism (Temporary Provisions) Act 1989. Northern Ireland Office. [20.10]

EMPLOYMENT - Resolving employment rights disputes - options for reform. Cm 2707. HMSO. [14.12]

EMPLOYMENT - Proposed youth training and modern apprenticeships funding arrangements from 1996/97. Department of Employment. [30.3]

EMPLOYMENT - Possible changes to the Employers' Liability (Compulsory Insurance) Act 1969. Employment Department [28.4]

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH - Draft UK environmental health action plan. Department of the Environment, Department of Health, [2.8]

ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Environmental assessment and planning: draft guide on the preparation of environmental statements. Scottish Office. [4,11]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Environmental Protection Act 1990: part II. Framework directive on waste: waste management licensing (amendment etc.) regulations 1994. Recovery of scrap metal, dismantling of waste motor vehicles, proposals for exemption from waste management licensing. Department of the Environment. I8.111

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Waste management paper 4A: licensing of metal recycling sites. Department of the Environment. [8.11]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Comments on the content of the future Rural White Paper. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food. Department of the Environment. [22,11]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - EC fifth environmental action programme, towards sustainability: Government action in the UK. Department of the Environment. [28.12]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Environment Bill, national parks draft circular. Department of the Environment. [31.1]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Proposals for the continuation of the pilot nitrate sensitive areas. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food. [20.2]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - UK review of oil dispersants. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food, Scottish Office, Northern Ireland Office, [9.3]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Application by Devenport Royal Dockyard plc for certificates of authorisation under the Radioactive Substances Act 1993. HM Inspectorate of Pollution. [10.3]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Sustainable waste management: landfill tax. HM Customs and Excise, Department of the Environment. [21.3]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Habitats directive - how it will apply in Great Britain. Department of the Environment, [31,3]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Guidance to the Environment Agency under the Environment Bill on its objectives. Department of the Environment; Welsh Office. [21.4]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Future of countryside stewardship and environmental land management schemes in England. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food [18.5]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Amendments to the Prescribed Processes and Substances Regulations 1991, Department of Environment, Welsh Office, Scottish Office [7.6]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Proposed amendments to the large combustion plant national plan: allocations in the electricity sector. Department of the Environment. [15.9]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Control of Pollution (Silage, Slurry and Agricultural Fuel Oil) Regulations 1991, Department of the Environment. [20.9]

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION - Disposal facilities on land for low and intermediate level radioactive wastes. Guidance on requirements for authorisation. Her Majesty's Inspectorate of Pollution. [19.10]

2000

HEAL HARD

HEAL

絕

HEAL

Regal

Reput

and St

HEALT

15/10

版以

mos

HEAL Imple Come

檢

belo

版

Lin

HB

HOL

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION (SCOTLAND) - Draft authorisation for radioactive disposal for Chapelcross. Scottish Office [30.5]

FINANCIAL SERVICES - Open ended investment companies - a second consultation document (2 documents) HM Treasury, [28.4]

FISHING INDUSTRY - Management of distant water fisheries for 1995. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food, Scottish Office. 14.11

FOOD SAFETY - Proposals to amend the Extraction Solvents in Food Regulations 1993. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food, Scottish Office, Welsh Office. [3.2]

FOOD SAFETY - Draft Miscellaneous Additives in Food Regulations 1995. Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries & Food. (25.8)

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Fruit Juices and Fruit Nectars (Amendment) Regulations 1994. Scottish Office, Agriculture & Fisheries Department. [15,11]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Food temperature controls draft guidance note. Scottish Office. [28.11]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Proposed European Union pesticide maximum residue levels. Document COM (94) 482 Final. Scottish Office. [20.1]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Draft Food Safety (General Food Hygiene) Regulations 1995: proposed amendments in respect of (i) infected food handlers, (ii) water used in food production. Scottish Office. [3.2]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Review of the Meat Products and Spreadable Fish Products (Scotland) Regulations 1984. Scottish Office. [3.2]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Proposal to amend EC Directive 89/398 on foods for particular nutritional uses. Scottish Office. [25.3]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Proposal for an amendment to Directive 95/2/EC on food additives other than colours and sweeteners. Scottish Office, Agriculture & Fisheries Department [10.7]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Draft Sweeteners in Food Regulations 1995 and the draft Colours in Food Regulations 1995. Scottish Office [17.7]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Draft EC Directive amending Directive 94/54/EC: further compulsory labelling of foodstuffs containing sweeteners. Scottish Office, Agriculture and Fisheries Department. [27.7]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - Code of practice no 8: food standards inspections. Scottish Office, Agriculture & Fisheries Department. [8.9]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) - EC Regulation 2081/92 on the protection of geographical indications and designations of origin for agricultural products and foodstuffs. Scottish Office, Agriculture and Fisheries Department. [27.9]

FOOD SAFETY (SCOTLAND) Draft EC Commission proposal to set limits for lead and cadmium in food. Scottish Office, Agriculture and Fisheries Department. [9.11]

GALLERIES (SCOTLAND) - Policy and financial review of National Galleries of Scotland. Scottish Office. [10.5.]

GAS - Price Control Review: British Gas Transportation and Storage. Office of Gas Supply. [8.6]

GAS - Revised draft suppliers' licences. Department of Trade and Industry. [20.6]

GAS - Gas Bill: revised draft standard conditions of gas shippers' licences and public gas transporters' licences. Department of Trade and Industry. [24.8]

GAS INDUSTRY - Choice of areas for the initial extension of further competition into the gas market. Office of Gas Supply. [24.1]

GAS INDUSTRY - Draft standard conditions of gas suppliers' licences. Department of Trade and Industry. [20.3]

GAS INDUSTRY - Draft standard conditions of gas shippers' licences and public gas transporters' licences. Department of Trade and Industry. [27.3]

GOVERNMENT SECURITIES - Development of an open gilt repo market. Bank of England. [29.11]

GOVERNMENT SECURITIES - Introduction of an open gilt repo market-potential tax implications. Inland Revenue. [9.12]

HEALTH - Child health in the community: a guide to good practice. Department of Health. [28.3]

HEALTH - Options for the future management of postgraduate medical and dental education - discussion document. NHS Executive. [28.3]

HEALTH - i/ Future arrangements for community health councils - working group report and ii/ a draft code of conduct for members of the councils (2 documents). Department of Health. [7.4]

HEALTH - Changes to specialist medical training. Department of Health. [20.4]

MHIL

food,

hirs.

Pag &

Office.

HEALTH - More people, more active, more often: health of the nation physical activity task force. Department of Health [17.5]

HEALTH - Working group reports on general medical practice, overseas doctors and academic and research medicine. (3 documents). Department of Health [18.5]

HEALTH - Proposed ban on NHS prescription of gel-filled capsules, Temazepam. Department of Health. [24.7]

HEALTH (SCOTLAND) - NHS responsibility for continuing health care, draft circular. Scottish Office. [30.8]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposals for reform of health and safety poster and notice requirements. Health and Safety Commission. [14.12]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposals for the amendment of the Genetically Modified Organisms (Continued Use) Regulations 1992, including implementation of EC directive 94/51/EC. Health and Safety Commission. [13.2]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Draft proposals for revision of the Work in Compressed Air Special Regulations 1958. Health and Safety Executive. [16.3]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - The role and status of Approved Codes of Practice. Health and Safety Executive. [20.3]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposals for Construction (Health, Safety and Welfare) Regulations 1995. Health and Safety Executive [1.5]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Railway safety principles and guidance. Health and Safety Executive. [18.5]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposed removal of outdated health and safety legislation. Health and Safety Commission [7.7]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Draft proposals for Chemicals (Hazard Information and Packaging for Supply) (Amendment) Regulations 1996. Health and Safety Commission [13.7]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Draft Offshore Installations and Wells (Design and Construction, etc.) Regulations. Health and Safety Commission [13,7]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposals for Gas Safety (Management) Regulations. Health and Safety Commission [13.7]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposals for amending the Gas Safety (Installation and Use) Regulations 1994. Health and Safety Commission. [4.8]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposed pipelines safety (PSR) regulations. Health and Safety Commission. [8.8]

HEALTH AND SAFETY- Draft approved code of practice on the hours of work of safety critical staff on the railways. Health and Safety Commission. [8.9]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Railway safety principles and guidance, part 2, section g, guidance on tramways. Health and Safety Executive. [8.9]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Adventure activities licensing regulations: proposals for regulations and guidance to implement the safety provisions of the Activity Centres (Young Persons' Safety) Act 1995. Health & Safety Commission. [29.9]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Proposals for a comprehensive regime for the control of substances hazardous to health below ground at mines. HSE Books. [27.10]

HEALTH SERVICES - Looking to the future: proposals for changes to hospital services in south east London. Lambeth, Southwark and Lewisham Health Commission. [6.12]

HERITAGE - Listing of 40 (named) modern buildings. Department of National Heritage. [14.3]

HOUSING - Document on the case for licensing houses in multiple occupation. Department of the Environment. [22.11]

HOUSING - Housing Act 1980 - general determination of reckonable expenditure (amendment) determination 1995. Department of the Environment [12.5]

HOUSING - Housing revenue account subsidy simplification: administration arrangements. Department of the Environment (12.5)

HOUSING - Proposals for a purchase grant scheme for Housing Association tenants. Department of the Environment, 127.61

HOUSING - The legislative framework for private renting. Department of the Environment. [27.6]

HOUSING - Review of the generalised needs index and housing needs index. Department of the Environment [4.7]

HOUSING - Housing revenue account subsidy simplification. Department of the Environment [10.7]

HOUSING - Improving standards in houses in multiple occupation. Department of the Environment [13.7]

HOUSING - More choice in the social rented sector. Department of the Environment [13.7]

HOUSING - Rough sleepers initiative: future plans. Paper linked to white paper "our future homes". Department of the Environment [3.10]

IDENTITY CARDS - Cm 2879. HMSO. [24.5]

INDUSTRIAL INJURIES - Review of the present prescription of asbestos related diseases. Industrial Injuries Advisory Council [8.6]

INDUSTRIAL TRIBUNALS - Restriction of reporting of medical evidence in Industrial Tribunals. Department of Trade and Industry. [8.8]

INSOLVENCY - Revised proposals for a new company voluntary arrangement procedure. Insolvency Service. [3.4]

INSURANCE - Equalisation reserves for insurance companies' non-life business. Department of Trade and Industry, Inland Revenue, 127.41

INSURANCE - Updating the DTI returns: the next steps, includes draft regulations. Department of Trade & Industry. [31.7]

INVESTMENTS - Draft regulations extending range of qualifying investments for personal equity plans. Inland Revenue. [31.3]

INVESTMENTS - Draft regulations containing administrative rules for venture capital trusts. Inland Revenue. [29,6]

LAW COMMISSION - Consultation paper No 137. Common and public law, liability for psychiatric illness. HMSO. [28.3]

LAW COMMISSION - Consultation paper no. 138. Evidence in criminal proceedings: hearsay and related topics. HMSO. [12.7]

LEASEHOLD REFORM - Rights and duties of landlords and tenants. Lord Chancellor's Department. [3.3]

LEGAL AFFAIRS - Improving the effectiveness of pre-trial hearings in the crown court. Cm 2924. HMSO. [13.7]

LEGAL AFFAIRS - Mode of trial. Cm 2908. HMSO. [14.7]

LEGAL AFFAIRS - Reforming defamation law and procedure: consultation on a draft bill. Lord Chancellor's Department [19.7]

LEGAL AID - Legal aid for the apparently wealthy. Lord Chancellor's Department. [20.12]

LEGAL AID - Targeting need: the future of publicly funded help in solving legal problems and disputes in England and Wales. Cm 2854. HMSO. [17.5]

LICENSING (NORTHERN IRELAND) - Review of clubs and liquor licensing law. Northern Ireland Office. [27.1]

LIFE ASSURANCE - Proposals to change method of payments for life assurance premiums. HM Treasury, [27.6]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Draft housing revenue account subsidy determination 1995-96. Department of the Environment. [23.11]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Compensation for loss of employment and loss of earnings - reorganisation of local government. Department of the Environment, Scottish Office. [5.12]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Proposals for extension of compulsory competitive tendering to personnel services. Department of the Environment. [13.12]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Local Government reorganisation and boundary changes: non-domestic rates, council tax and community charge; alterations of lists and appeals. Department of the Environment. [22.12]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Local authorities and private finance: draft capital finance regulations. Department of the Environment. [10.1]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Proposed amendments to council tax liability, discount and exemptions legislation. Department of the Environment. [26.1]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Local authorities and private finance, draft capital finance regulations - revised (to the document issued on 10.1). Department of the Environment. [2.3]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Deregulating local government: the first steps. Department of the Environment. [6.3]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Local Government Act 1992: local government review (21 areas). Local Government Commission for England [5.7]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Accounts and audit regulations - revision. Department of the Environment [10.7]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Local government reorganisation: transfer of housing revenue account property, rights and liabilities. Department of the Environment. [24.7]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - 1995 review of 21 districts in England. HMSO (0117801259) £10.25. [26.7]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Compulsive competitive tendering, draft guidance. Department of the Environment. [11.10]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT - Appointment and jurisdiction of valuation tribunals. Department of the Environment. [30.10]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Future Structure of Lieutenancies in Scotland. Secretary of Commissions for Scotland. [22.11]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Draft Formula Valuation (Revocations) (Scotland) Order 1994. Draft Mines and Quarries (Rateable Values) (Scotland) (No 2) Order 1994. Draft Docks and Harbours (Rateable Values) (Scotland) Amendment Order 1994. Draft Water Undertakings (Rateable Values) (Scotland) (No 2) Order 1994. (4 documents). Scotlish Office. [23.11]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Draft British Gas plc (Rateable Values) (Scotland) (No 2) Order 1994. Scottish Office. [25.11]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Draft Electricity Generation Lands, Transmission Lands, Distribution Lands, Generators (No 2), Generators (Aluminium) (Rateable Values) (Scotland) Orders 1994. (5 documents) Scottish Office. [25.11]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Draft British Railways Board (Rateable Values) (Scotland) Order 1994, draft Railtrack Plc (Rateable Values) (Scotland) Order 1994. Scotlish Office. [9.12]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Local government reform, Strathclyde Passenger Transport Authority: consultation on boundary and constitution. Scottish Office. [14.12]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Local government reform, structure plan areas. Scottish Office. [21.12]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Valuation Appeal Committee (Procedure in Appeals under the Valuation Acts) (Scotland) Regulations 1995. Scottish Office. [16.1]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Directions to local authorities on funding of voluntary organisations. Scottish Office. [17.2]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Local government reform - decentralisation. Scottish Office. [3.4]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) - Proposals for the establishment of structure plan areas under the Local Government etc (Scotland ) Act 1994. Scottish Office [31.5]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (WALES) - Draft housing revenue account subsidy (Wales) determination 1995-96. Welsh Office. [30.11]

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (WALES) - Proposed changes to the structure and organisation of valuation tribunals in Wales. Welsh Office. [3.3]

LONDON - City Walks in London: a report for the Government Office for London by land use consultants. Government Office for London [13.6]

LONDON - River crossings to the east of Tower Bridge. Government Office for London. [29.6]

of the

MINERALS - Mineral planning guidance note 1: general considerations and the development plan system. Department of the Environment, [30.1]

MINING - Compulsory acquisition of rights over land for mineral development. Department of Trade & Industry. [16.2]

MUSEUMS (NORTHERN IRELAND) - A review of major museums in Northern Ireland. Northern Ireland Office, Arts, Libraries & Museums Branch, Department for Education. [26.7]

NATIONAL PARKS - Composition of the National Park authorities in England to be established under part III of the Environment Bill. Department of the Environment. [22.5]

NOISE - Review of the effectiveness of neighbour noise controls. Department of the Environment, Scottish Office. 127.31

51

565

OIL INDUSTRY - Code of practice for offshore infrastructure. Department of Trade & Industry. [22.5]

PERSONAL PENSIONS - Income withdrawal tables. Government Actuary's Department. [9.5]

PETROLEUM INDUSTRY - Guidance notes for industry; abandonment of offshore installations and pipelines under the Petroleum Act 1987. Department of Trade and Industry. [4.5]

PLANNING - Permitted development rights for dwelling-houses in conservation areas and planning applications affecting historic parks and gardens. Department of the Environment. [10.11]

PLANNING - Draft planning guidelines on silica sand extraction and supply. Department of the Environment. [19.12]

PLANNING - Application of the building regulations to help disabled people in new dwellings in England and Wales: proposals for revising the Building Regulations 1991. Department of the Environment. [12.1]

PLANNING - Planning policy guidance note 14: development on unstable land, annex 1, landslides and planning. Department of the Environment. [13.1]

PLANNING - Planning policy guidance note 6 (revised): town centres and retail development. Department of the Environment. [19.7]

PLANNING (LONDON) - Strategic guidance for London planning authorities. Government Office for London. [29.3]

PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Draft national planning policy guideline: provision of roadside facilities on motorways and other trunk roads in Scotland. Scotlish Office. [23.11]

PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Building Standards (Scotland) Regulations 1990, proposed amendments to the building regulations to extend access for disabled people to dwellings. Scottish Office. [10.2]

PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Draft National Planning Policy Guideline on Retailing. Scottish Office. [10.2]

PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Proposals to introduce permitted development rights for closed circuit television cameras. Scottish Office. [10.2]

 $PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Building (Procedure) (Scotland) \ Regulations \ 1981, building \ warrant fees. \ Scottish \ Office. \ [13.2]$ 

PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Draft National Planning Policy Guideline - planning and flooding. Scottish Office. [20.3]

PLANNING (SCOTLAND) - Town and Country Planning (Scotland) Act 1972, section 50 agreements. Scottish Office. [10,11]

PUBLIC BODIES - Arrangements for involving the public in a review of the legal framework governing propriety and audit arrangements for non-departmental public bodies, following recommendations contained in the Nolan Report, 'Standards in Public Life' (Cm 2850). Cabinet Office. [14.6]

PUBLIC BODIES - Issues and questions: local public spending bodies. Committee on Standards in Public Life. [31.7]

RADIOCOMMUNICATIONS - A strategy for the use of the radio spectrum. Radiocommunications Agency. [31.3]

RAIL TRANSPORT - Passenger service requirements (5 documents): Gatwick Express, London, Tilbury and Southend, Great Western Trains, South West Trains (2 parts). Office of Passenger Rail Franchising. [31.1]

ROAD BUILDING - Design, build, finance and operate contracts roads; the options for sub-contracting. Department of Transport. [17.5]

ROADS (SCOTLAND) - Rural Roads Hierarchy and Lorry Rostering: A Review for Discussion. Scottish Office, [8.6]

ROYAL NAVY - Proposals for restructuring elements of the Naval Support Command and location of NSC HQ staff in the Bath/Bristol area. Ministry of Defence [15.6]

SECURITIES - Draft uncertified securities regulations. HM Treasury. [31.3]

SECURITIES AND INVESTMENTS - Directly regulated firms - updating of rules. Securities and Investments Board. [10.4]

SECURITIES AND INVESTMENTS - Financial Services (Notification by Recognised Bodies) Regulations 1995. Securities and Investments Board, [15.8]

SECURITIES AND INVESTMENTS - Foreign exchange and the Financial Services Act 1986. Copies from Securities and Investments Board. [21.8]

SECURITIES AND INVESTMENTS - Directly regulated businesses - training and competence. Securities and Investments Board. [24,9]

SMALL FIRMS - DTI Loan Guarantee Scheme. Department of Trade and Industry. [10.3]

Res.

ment

惠朝

SOCIAL SECURITY - Income Support (General) Amendment No.4 Regulations 1995 and Housing Benefit and Council Tax Benefit (Miscellaneous Amendments) (No 2) Regulations 1995; temporary absence from home. Social Security Advisory Committee. [9.12]

SOCIAL SECURITY - Social Fund Maternity and Funeral Expenses (General) Amendment Regulations 1995. Social Security Advisory Committee. [9.12]

SOCIAL SECURITY - Income support for mortgage interest. Social Security Advisory Committee. [10.2]

SOCIAL SECURITY - Housing benefit changes for private sector tenants. Social Security Advisory Committee. [9.3]

SOCIAL SECURITY - Piloting change in social security: helping people into work. Department of Social Security [5.7]

SOCIAL SECURITY - Consultation on compensation recovery scheme contained within annex a of Government response to 4th report of Social Security Select Committee. Cm 2997. HMSO. [3.10]

SOCIAL SERVICES - Joint reviews of social services authorities. Department of Health. [10.4]

SPORT - Sportsmark and gold star awards for schools. Department of National Heritage. [14.7]

SPORT (SCOTLAND) - Draft national planning policy guideline: sport and physical recreation. Scottish Office. [18.8]

STATISTICAL OFFICE - Review of the agency status of the Central Statistical Office. [18.11]
STATISTICAL REGIONS - Classification of standard statistical regions. Central Statistical Office. [14.8]

STATUTORY SICK PAY - Consulting on statutory sick pay - cutting red tape. Department of Social Security. 128.31

TAXATION - Electronic lodgement service, draft clauses, Finance Bill 1994/95. Inland Revenue. [29.11]

TAXATION - Self-assessment, draft clause, Finance Bill 1994/95. Inland Revenue. [29.11]

TAXATION - Self-assessment, draft PAYE regulations. Inland Revenue. [29.11]

TAXATION - Self-assessment, transition to current year basis, anti-avoidance provisions, draft clause, Finance Bill 1994/95. Inland Revenue. [29.11]

TAXATION - Taxation of subcontractors in the construction industry - draft clause & schedule 1995 Finance Bill, Inland Revenue. [14,12]

TAXATION - VAT measures to assist small business. HM Customs and Excise. [23.12]

TAXATION - Proposals for reform of the tax treatment of gilts and bonds. Inland Revenue. [25.5]

TAXATION - Electronic lodgement service, further consultation. Inland Revenue. [10.8]

TAXATION - Pre-transaction rulings. Inland Revenue. [9.11]

TELECOMMUNICATIONS - A framework for effective competition. Office of Telecommunications. [8.12]

TELECOMMUNICATIONS - Choice Not Change: consultation on geographic telephone numbers. Office of Telecommunications. [15.6]

TELECOMMUNICATIONS - Draft ITC code of conduct on conditional access and ancilliary services. Independent Television Commission. [9.10]

TRADE - Inward processing relief trade consultation exercise. HM Customs and Excise. [31.8]

TRANSPORT - Retailing of tickets at stations. Office of the Rail Regulator. [12.1]

TRANSPORT - Continuous licensing, proposals for reducing VED evasion. Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency. [29.3]

TRANSPORT - New arrangements for vehicle registration, improving vehicle record accuracy to assist law enforcement. Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency. [29.3]

TRANSPORT - Review of trunk road and motorway maintenance arrangements. Highways Agency. [12.4]

TRANSPORT - Regulation of tolls at statutory undertakings. Department of Transport [22.5]

TRANSPORT - Proposed amendments to the Road Vehicles (Construction and Use) Regulations 1986. Department of Transport. [24.8]

TRANSPORT - Draft regulations to implement the provisions of the EC Directive on port state control in the UK. Department of Transport. [12.9]

TRANSPORT - Lower noise limits for departing aircraft at Heathrow, Gatwick and Stansted. Department of Transport. [3.10]

TRANSPORT - Penalty fares. Office of Rail Regulator. [11.10]

WASTE - Waste strategy for England and Wales. Department of the Environment. [31.1]

WASTE - Draft waste management plan for the United Kingdom: imports and exports of waste. Department of the Environment, 11.21

WASTE - Draft interim guidance on the identification and categorisation of special wastes. Department of the Environment. [10.5]

WASTE - Sustainable waste management: producer responsibility for packaging waste. Department of the Environment [25.5]

WASTE MANAGEMENT - Paper 26B: landfill design, construction and operational practice. Department of the Environment. [6.3]

WASTE MANAGEMENT - Hazardous waste directive 1991; Special waste regulations 1995. Department of the Environment. [27.3]

103 103

lo1

1616

103 to 103 to 103

WASTE MANAGEMENT - Duty of care, code of practice revision . Department of the Environment. [18.8]

WATER - Replacing the water byelaws. Department of the Environment. [12.1]

WATER - British Waterways and the National Rivers Authority: review of navigation functions. Department of the Environment. [15,2]

WATER - Information for regulation (2 volumes). Office of Water Services [19.5]

WATER (SCOTLAND) - Revision of EC natural mineral waters directive. Scottish Office. [25.11]

bu.

ment

UK.

M of

to at

of the

of the

of the

of the

81

ofthe

# PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE FACTSHEETS

No 1	The Parliamentary Stages of a Government Bill			
No 2	The Outlawries Bill			
No 3	The Procedural Changes agreed on 31 October 1979			
No 4	Private Members' Bills Procedure			
No 5	Women in the House of Commons			
No 6	The Post 1979 Departmental Select Committee Structure			
No 7	All-Party and Registered Groups in the House of Commons			
No 8	The Glorious Revolution			
No 9	The Procedural Changes agreed on 30 October 1980			
No 10	A Selective Booklist on the House of Commons for the Non-	Specialist	Reader	
No 11	The Norman Shaw Buildings			
No 12	The Portcullis			
No 13	House of Commons Green			
No 14 No 15	Statutory Instruments Northern Ireland Legislation			
No 16	Statistical Digest of By-Election Results 1979-1983			
No 17	Members' Pay and Allowances			
No 18	Supply Procedure of the House of Commons			
No 19	Command Papers			
No 20	House of Commons Papers			
No 21	The Speaker			
No 22	General Election Results 9 June 1983			
No 23	The Guillotine in the House of Commons			
No 24	The Father of the House			
No 25	Church of England Measures			
No 26	User's Guide to the Vote Bundle			
No 27	By-Election Results since the General Election of June 1983	3 8		
No 28	Sittings of the House			
No 29	The Weekly Information Bulletin: A User's Guide			
No 30	Early Day Motions			
No 31 No 32	Ministerial Salaries Public Petitions in the House of Commons			
No 33	Private Bills			
No 34	The Chiltern Hundreds			
No 35	Hybrid Bills			
No 36	The Procedural Changes of 27 February 1986			
No 37	Order Confirmation, Provisional Order, and Special Procedu			
	Order Committation, Provisional Order, and Special Procedu	re Order C	onfirming Bills	
No 38	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un			
No 38 No 39	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons			
No 39 No 40	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons			
No 39 No 40 No 41	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP			
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons	published		
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees			
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament	published		
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions	published		
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions	published		
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987	published		
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budget	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budget	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl	published	Papers	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons	published gets and Fi	nancial Docume	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55 No 55 No 57 No 58	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons Statistical Digest of By-Election Results since the 1987 Gen	published gets and Fi	nancial Docume	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 52 No 53 No 55 No 56 No 56 No 57 No 58 No 59	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons Statistical Digest of By-Election Results since the 1987 Gen.	published gets and Fi	nancial Docume	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55 No 56 No 57 No 57 No 58 No 59 No 60	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons Statistical Digest of By-Election Results since the 1987 Gen The Gunpowder Plot The House of Commons Post Office	published  gets and Fi  ation  eral Election	nancial Docume	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55 No 56 No 57 No 58 No 58 No 59 No 60 No 61	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The Gunpowder Plot The Gunpowder Plot The House of Commons Post Office General Election Results, 9 April 1992	published  gets and Fi  ation  eral Election	nancial Docume	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55 No 56 No 57 No 58 No 59 No 60 No 61 No 62	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons Statistical Digest of By-Election Results since the 1987 Gen- The Gunpowder Plot The House of Commons Post Office General Election Results, 9 April 1992 Disciplinary and Penal Powers of the House of Commons	published  gets and Fi  ation  eral Election	nancial Docume	nnts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 55 No 55 No 55 No 55 No 56 No 57 No 58 No 59 No 60 No 61 No 62 No 63	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons Statistical Digest of By-Election Results since the 1987 Gen The Gunpowder Plot The House of Commons Post Office General Election Results, 9 April 1992 Disciplinary and Penal Powers of the House of Commons Parliament Street Building	published  gets and Fi  ation  eral Election	nancial Docume	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55 No 56 No 57 No 58 No 57 No 58 No 59 No 60 No 61 No 62 No 63 No 64	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons Statistical Digest of By-Election Results since the 1987 Gen The Gunpowder Plot The House of Commons Post Office General Election Results, 9 April 1992 Disciplinary and Penal Powers of the House of Commons Parliament Street Building Statistical Digest of By Election Results since 1992	published  gets and Fi  ation  eral Election	nancial Docume	nnts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55 No 56 No 57 No 58 No 57 No 58 No 60 No 61 No 62 No 63 No 64 No 65	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons Service The House of Commons Service The House of Commons Postoffice General Election Results, 9 April 1992 Disciplinary and Penal Powers of the House of Commons Parliament Street Building Statistical Digest of By Election Results since 1992 Scottish Business in the House of Commons	published gets and Fi ation eral Electio	nancial Docume	nts
No 39 No 40 No 41 No 42 No 43 No 44 No 45 No 46 No 47 No 48 No 49 No 50 No 51 No 52 No 53 No 54 No 55 No 56 No 57 No 58 No 57 No 58 No 59 No 60 No 61 No 62 No 63 No 64	House of Commons Library Deposited Papers and other Un A Brief Chronology of the House of Commons Broadcasting Proceedings of the House of Commons You and Your MP The Official Report, House of Commons Standing Committees Tracing Acts of Parliament Divisions Questions General Election Results 11 June 1987 The Palace of Westminster The House of Commons and the Raising of Taxation: Budg The House of Commons Library Department The Clerk of the House Some Traditions and Customs of the House of Commons The House of Commons Refreshment Department Parliamentary Elections and the House of Commons The House of Commons Service The House of Commons and European Communities Legisl Treaties and the House of Commons Statistical Digest of By-Election Results since the 1987 Gen The Gunpowder Plot The House of Commons Post Office General Election Results, 9 April 1992 Disciplinary and Penal Powers of the House of Commons Parliament Street Building Statistical Digest of By Election Results since 1992	published gets and Fi ation eral Electio	nancial Docume	ants

# STATE OF THE PARTIES

•	226	Carial Danasantia 9 L 1 C	
Conservative	336	Social Democratic & Labour Party	
Labour	271	Ulster Democratic Unionist Party	3
Liberal	20	Scottish National Party	
Ulster Unionists	9	Ulster Popular Unionist	
		Total	65
At the Opening of the Sess	sion, 16 November 1994	The state of the s	
Conservative	330	Ulster Democratic Unionist Party	-
Labour	269	Scottish National Party	
Liberal Democrats	23	Ulster Popular Unionist	
Ulster Unionists	9	The Speaker and	-
Plaid Cymru	4	3 Deputy Speakers +	
		Vacant Seat	
Social Democratic & Labou	r Party 4	(Dudley West)	_
		Total	65
At Prorogation, 8 Novembe	er 1995	Committee and the spills are spills a	
Conservative	326	Ulster Democratic Unionist Party	;
Labour	270	United Kingdom Unionist	
Liberal Democrats	24	Sir Richard Body*	
Ulster Unionists	9	The Speaker and	
Plaid Cymru	4	3 Deputy Speakers +	
		Vacant Seat	
Social Democratic & Labou	r Party 4	(Hemsworth)	_
Scottish National Party	4	Total	65
			-

<sup>\*</sup> Elected as a Conservative, but resigned the Whip + Do not normally vote

# BY-ELECTIONS AND NEW MPs SINCE THE GENERAL ELECTION OF APRIL 1992

		D.,	New	Date of	Maiden
Vacancy	Cause	By Election	Member	Introduction	Speech
				miroduction	0,000
Newbury	Death of	6.5.93	David	10.5.93	19.5.93
	Mrs J Chaplin		Rendel		
	(Con) (19.2.93)		(LD)		
Christchurch	Death of	29.7.93	Mrs Diana	19.10.93	28.10.93
	Mr R Adley		Maddock		
	(Con) (13.5.93)		(LD)		
Rotherham	Death of	5.5.94	Denis MacShane (Lab)	10.5.94	16.5.94
	Mr J Boyce				
	(Lab) (25.1.94)				
Barking	Death of	9.6.94	Mrs Margaret Hodge (Lab)	14.6.94	29.6.94
	Ms Jo Richardson				
	(Lab) (1.2.94)				
Eastleigh	Death of	9.6.94	David	14.6.94	4.7.94
	Mr S Milligan	3.0.34	Chidgey		
	(Con) (7.2.94)		(LD)		
Newham	Death of	9.6.94	Stephen	14.6.94	29.6.94
North East	Mr R Leighton	0.0.04	Timms (Lab)	14.0.04	20.0.0
	(Lab) (28.2.94)				
Bradford	Death of	9.6.94	Gerry	14.6.94	29.6.94
South	Mr B Cryer (Lab) (12.4.94)		Sutcliffe (Lab)		
Rt Hon J Smith QC		Liddell			
(Lab) (12.5.94)		(Lab)			
Dagenham	Resignation of	9.6.94	Ms Judith	14.6.94	12.7.94
	Mr B Gould		Church		
	(Lab) (17.5.94)		(Lab)		
Dudley West	Death of	15.12.94	lan Pearson	19.12.94	17.1.95
	Dr J Blackburn		(Lab)		
	(Con) (12.10.94)				
Islwyn	Resignation of	16.2.95	Don Touhig	21.2.95	2.3.95
	Rt Hon N Kinnock		(Lab)		
	(Lab) (20.1.95)				
Perth &	Death of	25.5.95	Ms Roseanna	6.6.95	21.6.95
Kinross	Sir N Fairbairn QC		Cunningham		
	(Con) (19.2.95)		(SNP)		
North Down	Death of	15.6.95	Robert	20.6.95	5.7.95
	Sir J Kilfedder		McCartney		
	(UPU) (20.3.95)		(UK U)		
Littleborough & Saddleworth	Death of	27.7.95	Chris	17.10.95	23.10.95
	Mr G Dickens		Davies		
	(Con) (17.5.95)		(LD)		
Hemsworth	Death of				
	Mr D Enright				
	(Lab) (31.10.95)				

# **DELEGATIONS TO INTERNATIONAL ASSEMBLIES**

#### COUNCIL OF EUROPE & WESTERN EUROPEAN UNION

#### Representatives

Lord Finsberg (Leader)
Atkinson, Mr David, MP
Banks, Mr Tony, MP
Cox, Mr Tom, MP
Durant, Sir Anthony, MP
Fenner, Dame Peggy, MP
Hardy, Mr Peter, MP
Hunt, Sir John, MP
Johnston, Sir Russell, MP
Kirkhill, Lord
Litherland, Mr Robert, MP
Newall, Lord
Rathbone, Mr Tim, MP
Redmond, Mr Martin, MP
Smith, Sir Dudley, MP
Speed, Sir Keith, MP
Thompson, Sir Donald, MP
Thompson, Mr Jack, MP

#### Substitutes

Alexander, Mr Richard, MP
Bowden, Sir Andrew, MP
Cumnings, Mr John, MP
Cunliffe, Mr Lawrence, MP
Davis, Mr Terry, MP
Dundee, Earl of
Dunnachie, Mr James, MP
Fry, Sir Peter MP
Gould of Potternewton, Baroness
Hill, Mr James MP
Hooper, Baroness
Howell, Sir Ralph, MP
Hughes, Mr Roy, MP
Mackie of Benshie, Lord
Marshall, Mr James, MP
Patnick, Sir Irvine, MP
Townend, Mr John, MP
Wray, Mr James, MP

### NORTH ATLANTIC ASSEMBLY

Johnson Smith, Sir Geoffrey, MP (Leader)
Churchill, Mr Winston MP
Emery, Sir Peter, MP
Jopling, Mr Michael, MP
Mates, Mr Michael, MP
Nichols, Mr Patrick MP
Viggers, Mr Peter MP
Wiggin, Sir Jerry, MP
Lucas of Chilworth, Lord
Lyell, Lord
Clark, Dr David MP
Anderson, Mr Donald MP
Cohen, Mr Harry MP
Cook, Mr Frank, MP
George, Mr Bruce, MP
Mahon, Mrs Alice MP
Howell, Lord
Campbell, Mr Menzies, MP

SECTION E4

# MEMBERS WHO ARE ALSO MEMBERS OF THE EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT

Name, UK Constituency and Party

Hume, Mr John (Foyle) SDLP Paisley, Rev Ian (Antrim, N) UDUP European Constituency

Northern Ireland (one of three seats) Northern Ireland (one of three seats)







HMSO publications are available from:

HMSO Publications Centre
(Mail, fax and telephone orders only)
PO Box 276, London SW8 5DT
Telephone orders 0171-873 9090
General enquiries 0171-873 0011
(queueing system in operation for both numbers)
Fax orders 0171-873 8200

HMSO Bookshops
49 High Holborn, London WC1V 6HB
(counter service only)
0171-873 0011 Fax 0171-831 1326
68-69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD
0121-236 9696 Fax 0121-236 9699
Southey House, 33 Wine Street, Bristol BS1 2BQ
0117-926 4306 Fax 0117-929 4515
9-21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS
0161-834 7201 Fax 0161-8330634
16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD
01232-238 451 Fax 01232 235 401
71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ
0131-228 4181 Fax 0131-229 2734
HMSO Oriel, The Friary, Cardiff CF1 4AA
01222 395548 Fax 01222-384347

The Parliamentary Bookshop
12 Bridge Street, Parliament Square,
London SW1A 2JX
Telephone orders 0171 219 3890
General enquiries 0171 219 3890
Fax orders 0171 219 3866

HMSO's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers

© Parliamentary copyright House of Commons 1996
Applications for reproduction should be made to HMSO

ISBN 0 10 850666 5